

REPORT

SOCIAL ENGAGEMENT 2019

THEME: Inspiring Lives, Inspiring Communities

> DATE: 17th - 20th April 2019

VENUE: Kampung Gajah, Perak

ORGANIZED BY: First year undergraduates Bachelor of Science Environmental Management

> ADVISOR: Dr Rosazlin Binti Abdullah

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page							
1.0	INTRODUCTION TO THE SOCIAL ENGAGEMENT	3							
	PROGRAMME								
2.0	OBJECTIVES OF PROGRAMME	3							
3.0	TARGET DEMOGRAPHIC	4							
4.0	NUMBER OF PARTICIPANTS INVOLVED	4							
5.0	DETAILS OF UM STUDENTS	4							
6.0	GANTT CHART								
7.0	DETAILS OF PROGRAMME								
8.0	TENTATIVE	7 7-8							
9.0	IMPLEMENTATION - REPORTS OF ACTIVITIES	, ,							
2.00	9.1 Opening Ceremony	9-12							
	9.2 Old Folks Home	13-17							
	9.3 English Tuition- "Oh My English!"	18-21							
	9.4 Orphanage Home	22-26							
	9.5 Kunjungan Kasih	27-31							
	9.6 Road to University	32-37							
	9.7 EARTHducation	38-42							
	9.8 Cultural Night	43-46							
	9.9 Anti-Dengue	47-51							
	9.10 A Visit to Museum & Labu Sayong factory	52-55							
	9.11 Kampung Gajah Sports Day	52-55 56-61							
	9.12 Closing Ceremony	62-65							
	9.13 Presentation Day	66-69							
10.0	ISSUES AND CHALLENGES	70							
10.0	ACHIEVEMENT	70-71							
12.0	PHOTOS FROM ACTIVITIES	/0-/1							
12.0	1. Meeting Minutes	72							
	2. Fund Raising	72							
	3. Opening Ceremony	73							
	4. Old Folks Home	74 75							
		73 76							
	5. English Tuition- "Oh My English!"								
	6. Orphanage Home	77							
	7. Kunjungan Kasih	78 70							
	8. Road to University	79							
	9. EARTHducation	80							
	10. Cultural Night	81							
	11. Kampung Gajah Sports Day	82							
	12. A Visit to Museum & Labu Sayong factory	83							
	13. Anti-Dengue & Closing Ceremony	84							
10.1 7	14. Presentation day	85							
	TEMPLATE FOR ARTICLE	86-91							
13.0	OFFICIAL LETTERS	92-98							
14.0	BUDGETS	98 - 102							
15.0	COST SAVINGS	103							
16.0	CONCLUSION	104							

1.0 INTRODUCTION TO THE SOCIAL ENGAGEMENT PROGRAMME

Social Engagement course, GIG1005, was first introduced to undergraduates of University of Malaya with the aim of creating holistic and balanced students. In Social Engagement course, students are exposed to the reality of communities in need around them, causing students to have empathy and a compassionate heart. With Social Engagement course, students are provided with a launchpad into volunteerism in Malaysia. They are also provided with an opportunity to help remedy social issues and make an impact on general society.

Besides fostering the spirit of volunteerism in undergraduate students, Social Engagement course also aims to instil problem-solving skills such as negotiation skills, creative and critical thinking, and communication skills. It is hoped that through Social Engagement course, students are able to improve on such skills and apply them not only in volunteerism and community outreach situations but also in their campus and future career.

Kampung Gajah, Perak, was chosen as our site for social engagement as it is an area rich with local history and culture. Kampung Gajah is also a region with several institutes of learning, indicating that there are a large number of children and youths in the area of a large range of ages and maturity. We will be able to interact with them through our planned activities. Through interacting with students younger than them, the undergraduates will be more grateful for the learning opportunities university provides them and take their roles as student leaders more seriously in campus.

Some of Kampung Gajah's citizens are in dire need of financial help. We will be able to help them through our program by giving them the support they require. As a result, undergraduates will be more kind, generous, and charitable to those around them who are in need.

2.0 OBJECTIVES OF PROGRAMME

- 1. To inculcate leadership qualities among students.
- 2. To raise awareness among University of Malaya students about their role and responsibility in building the country's future generation.
- 3. To act as a starting point in empowering the younger generation as the catalyst of change in the society.
- 4. To instil empathy among university students so they will be grateful for all the privileges they have been given.

3.0 TARGET DEMOGRAPHIC

- 1. Residents of Kampung Gajah, Perak
- 2. Pre-school students of SK Dato Sagor
- 3. Students of SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela
- 4. Needy Kampung Gajah residents
- 5. Wards of Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan Amanah An-nur Maisarah
- 6. Youths of Kampung Gajah

4.0 NUMBER OF PARTICIPANTS INVOLVED

	ACTIVITY	NUMBER OF PARTICIPANTS
1.	Opening Ceremony	27
2.	English Tuition – "Oh My English!"	21
3.	Kunjungan Kasih	5 families
4.	Road To University	65
5.	EARTHducation	60
6.	Cultural Night	>40
7.	Anti-Dengue & Closing Ceremony	>50
8.	Kampung Gajah Sports Day	>60

5.0 DETAILS OF UM STUDENTS

No.	Name	Matric No.	IC / Passport No.
1.	Imari Eufrat Lubis Imari	SIH180701	B2861432
2.	Ng Jia Shin .	SIH180007	981104-08-7456
3.	Ng Cai Qi .	SIH180006	980215-08-5096
4.	Nur Syafiqah Fazli	SIH180013	990613-14-5276
5.	Huang Zhuoli .	SIH180703	EB6742717
6.	Nurul Aina Binti Ridzwan .	SIH180015	990125-08-5892
7.	Safina Jihan Amani	SIH180702	B6938038
8.	Nurul Shazzleen Binti Sharan .	SIH180016	980309-14-5934
9.	Loveline Ubung Martin .	SIH180004	990731-13-5132
10.	Ain Batrisyia Binti Noor Azmi .	SIH180001	990617-10-6004
11.	Nur Amirah Binti Abdul Aziz .	SIH180009	990504-05-5810
12.	Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad .	SIH180008	991015-08-6418
13.	Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi .	SIH180012	990219-01-6708
14.	Nurin Nazifa Binti Takiudin .	SIH180014	990427-14-5010
15.	Scholastika Juis .	SIH180017	990429-12-6702
16.	Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee .	SIH180018	990406-14-5812
17.	Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze .	SIH180011	960816-02-5998
18.	Ma Xin Yue	SIH180708	EA9487530
19.	Zhao Peiyu	SIH180714	EC5142758
20.	Mai Si Yuan	SIH180705	EB3012384
21.	Chen Xun	SIH180706	EC6059876
22.	Wang Wenbo	SIH180710	EA9073797

23.	Darin Mikaila	SIH180709	B5461230
24.	Feng Yiting	SIH180707	ED1935578
25.	Ba Yuchuan	SIH180713	EE2734163
26.	Muhammad Fazirul Hairie Hasmar	SIH180005	991001-10-6799

6.0 GANTT CHART

Checklist	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14
Week	-	5	-	5	U	'	0		10	11	14	15	14
Prepare proposal													
1. Protocol													
-Type up proposal													
-Translate proposal to BM for													
Ketua													
Kampung													
-Draft letters to Ketua													
Kampung and Transport													
2. Logistics													
-Procedure for transport &													
send letter													
-Estimate accommodation &													
transport costs													
-Confirm transport													
3. Fundraising													
-Estimated budget													
-Find sponsorship/fundraising													
ideas													
-Draft official letter for													
sponsorship													
4. Activities													
-List of activities													
-Estimate activities' costs													
Proposal presentation													
Group proposal submission													
Preparation Phase 1													
1. Protocol													
-Draft Opening & Closing													
ceremony tentative													
2. Logistics													
-Find and book													
accommodation													
-Find out facilities in village;													
compile list of personal what-													
to-bring list for team members													
3. Fundraising													
-Start collecting RM200 from													
each team member													
-Finalise sponsorships													
4. Activities													
-Detailed activities list,													
tentative for each activity													

	r							
-Detailed list of items for								
activities								
Preparation Phase 2								
1. Protocol								
-Run simulation for opening								
and closing ceremony								
2. Logistics								
-Purchase necessary items								
-Book accommodation								
3. Fundraising								
-Last week for funds								
collection								
-Finalise sponsorships								
-Keep track of logistics'								
purchases by collecting								
receipts								
4. Activities								
-Run simulation for any								
games,								
experiments/demonstrations,								
inform rest of team members								
5. Director & Asst.								
Director								
-Draft tentative for duration of								
stay at Kampung Gajah								
-Set up Publicity team for stay								
at Kampung Gajah; any other								
teams necessary on-site								
1. Logistics								
-Make inventory								
-Confirm everything with								
transport, i.e., Location,								
navigation etc								
-Pack for Kampung Gajah								
2. Fundraising								
-Liquidate funds								
-Pay any deposits								
-Final collection								
3. Activities								
-Complete tentative for every								
activity								
-Recheck list of items								
4. Protocol								
-Miscellaneous								
5. Director & Asst.								
Director								
-Broadcast what-to-pack list								
-First aid kit								
-Confirm tentative for								
duration of stay at Kampung								
Gajah								
~~								
L			1		1	1		

@ KAMPUNG GAJAH							
1. Each bureau							
-Final group report &							
presentation							
2. Director & Asst.							
Director							
-Compile into group report &							
PowerPoint presentation							
Video editing							
Social Engagement report							
form, Final Group Report,							
Form C5							
Group presentation							

7.0 DETAILS OF PROGRAMME

DATE: 17th April to 20th April 2019 (Wednesday – Saturday) TIME: 8am – 11pm everyday VENUE: Kampung Gajah, 36800 Kg Gajah, Perak Darul Ridzuan

8.0 PROGRAMME TENTATIVE

Day 1 – Wednesday, 17th of April 2019

Time	Activity
7.00am	Journey to Perak
9.00am	Visit to old folks home – True Happiness Elderly Care
	• Sharing session with the senior citizens
	• Clean up the old folks home
12.00pm	Lunch & prayer break
_	Departure to orphanage house
3.00pm	Visit to an orphanage –
-	Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan Amanah An-Nur Maisarah
6.00pm	Reach Kampung Gajah and check in homestay
-	Preparation for the next activity
	(Advertising all activities around Kampung Gajah)
	Dinner and prayer break
8.30pm	English Tuition – "Oh My English!"
	Do advertising for Cultural Night - Distribution of flyers

Time	Activity
6.30am	Breakfast and prayer
8.00am	Activity at SK Dato Sagor – Preschool
11.00am	Lunch break
	Preparation for next activity
4.00pm	Activity with the needy communities
	"Kunjungan Kasih"
	(5 Families are involved)
7.00pm	Dinner and prayer break
8.00pm	Opening ceremony
11.00pm	Going back to homestay

Day 2 – Thursday, 18th of April 2019

Day 3 – Friday, 19th of April 2019

Time	Activity
6.30am	Breakfast and prayer
8.45am	Activity at SMK Dato Maharaja Lela -"Road to University"
	(Form five students)
1.00pm	Lunch and prayer break
3.00pm	"Gotong-royong" Activity
4.00pm	Prayer and Tea break
5.00pm	Kampung Gajah Sports Day
6.30pm	Dinner and Prayer break
	(Visit Pasar Malam)
9.00pm	Cultural Night
11.00pm	Head back to homestay

Day 4 – Saturday, 20th of April 2019

Time	Activity
7.00am	Breakfast and prayer
8.20am	Anti-dengue programme (With The Ministry of Health) + Closing ceremony
1.00pm	Lunch and prayer break
2.00pm	Journey back to Kuala Lumpur

9.0 IMPLEMENTATION REPORT OF ACTIVITIES

9.1 Opening Ceremony

By Loveline Ubung Martin

Activity	Kampung Gajah Opening Ceremony
Date	18 th April 2019
Time	8.00 pm – 11.00 pm
Location	RPA 2 Multipurpose Hall, Kampung Gajah
Members	1. Loveline Ubung Martin (Leader)
	2. Chen Xun
Attendance	25 SPAS Students
	1 SPAS lecturer
	The villagers of Kampung Gajah
Objectives	1. To introduce our team to the village residents
-	2. To get a first impression of Kampung Gajah residents
	3. To introduce our upcoming activities to the village residents

Tentative:

Time	Activity
8.15pm – 8.30pm	Arrival of guests and VIP
8.30pm – 8.35pm	Welcoming of guests and VIP
8.35pm – 8.40pm	Speech by Mr. Abdul Malik Bin Abdul Mutalib, Kampung Gajah
	Penghulu
8.40pm - 8.45pm	Speech by Mr. Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, RPA2 President
8.45pm – 9.50pm	Speech by Dr. Rosazlin binti Abdullah, Social Engagement Supervisor
9.50pm – 9.55pm	Speech by Ms. Ng Cai Qi, representative of Social Engagement Director,
	Loveline Ubung Martin
9.55pm – 10.00pm	Merdeka dance performance
10.00pm	Photo-taking session and close of opening ceremony

Description:

The objectives of this activity include introducing our team to village residents of Kampung Gajah, obtaining first impressions of Kampung Gajah residents, and introducing our upcoming activities to Kampung Gajah residents.

The opening ceremony began at 8.30 pm after the arrival of guests and VIPs, which included Abdul Malik bin Abdul Mutalib, Kampung Gajah Penghulu, Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, RPA2 President and Dr. Rosazlin binti Abdullah, Social Engagement Program coordinator. The ceremony began with a prayer.

The first to make a speech was Mr. Abdul Malik bin Abdul Mutalib, the Kampung Gajah penghulu, followed by Mr. Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, RPA2 president, and our social engagement program coordinator, Dr. Rosazlin binti Abdullah. Dr. Rosazlin then called upon each and every one of the social engagement program team to introduce themselves in front of the

Kampung Gajah residents. Ms. Ng Cai Qi, assistant director of social engagement program also made a speech.

After the speeches, there was a dance performance based on the song *Merdeka*. The residents clearly enjoyed the performance and we too enjoyed performing for them. The opening ceremony then ended with a photo-taking session with everyone present at the ceremony.

After the ceremony, light refreshments were provided. We took this time to introduce ourselves to the residents, and share more about ourselves and where we come from. We also learned a lot about the residents in Kampung Gajah. All of us were glad to get to know the residents more.

We would like to thank everyone present at the opening ceremony such as the VIPs and the Kampung Gajah residents for welcoming us with open hearts.

Reflections

1. Loveline Ubung Martin

I feel happy because this opening ceremony is a chance to get to know the residents of Kampung Gajah. I feel that the objectives of this activity has been achieved as we successfully introduced ourselves to the villagers.

2. Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli

I felt so happy because I can mixed along with the residents. They were so kind and welcomed us to their place. I also felt touched when they invited me to stay overnight at their home.

3. Nur Farhana Mat Roze

I felt lucky and happy because I am able to join a social engagement activity at Kampung Gajah, Perak. Opening ceremony was a platform for us getting know each other. I think opening ceremony activity can strengthen the bond between me and the residents of Kampung Gajah.

4. Scholastika Juis

I am very excited because this activity was the first official activity with the villagers. We have successfully introduced ourselves to the villagers as well as inform our arrival at Kampung Gajah, Perak. I am very grateful that they welcome our arrival to Kampung Gajah.

5.Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

i am really happy during the opening ceremony since i got to know the residents of Kampung Gajah and learned how to manage a ceremony.

6. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

During opening ceremony, my task was to interact and engage with all of the citizen of Kampung Gajah that came on that night. I can say it went well because even though I ran out of idea of what to talk about with them, they also asked me questions to keep the conversation going. I was happy because they were very welcoming to all of us and made us feel like home.

7. Ng Cai Qi

I felt very happy and lucky for introducing myself to high committee members and residents there. I felt relieved when this opening ceremony was successfully held.

8. Nurul Aina bt Ridzwan

Throughout the event, i felt very happy and relieved that everything ran perfectly just like we have planned. Plus, i got know the highest committee members in Kampung Gajah, besides to learn ways on how to organise a formal ceremony like this.

9. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

I felt so happy to know even deeper about Kampong Gajah. I was so happy to interact with the community. The programme was smooth with no obstacles!

10. Chen Xun

I felt very excited, but because I was an international student, I was a little shy towards the local residents. Although the language was not very common, the residents were very enthusiastic, and I soon got used to it.

11.Zhao Peiyu

The opening ceremony was a great success and I was very happy to be Kampung Gajah. I also admired those who do not have stage fright in front of everyone on the stage.

12. Ba Yuchuan

I am very happy to participate in this social engagement activity. I think we should see more of the world when we are in college. This activity gives me a chance to know more about Kampung Gajah and bring us closer to each other. I'm looking forward to the next few days.

13. Wang Wenbo

The opening ceremony is an exciting time for me.Because there are a lot of people here to watch our performances, we have been preparing for this for a long time and we are very happy to be appreciated by others because of the success of the show.I feel the expectation for the next trip!

14. Huang Zhuo Li

I was looking forward to the opening ceremony, but i got a little nervous actually. Because there were many people to attended the ceremony. So when we finished it and we told them we are here I was really happy and relaxed.

15. Ma Xin Yue

I am very much looking forward to the opening ceremony. For this reason, we have been preparing for a long time. We came here to feel different cultural customs. The local residents are very enthusiastic. Everyone actively participated in the event and we successfully carried out the meeting.

16. Ng Jia Shin

It was a meaningful event for each and everyone of us. I was grateful to have the villagers for attending this ceremony. We took this opportunity to introduce ourselves and strengthening our bond with the villagers. I was glad to run this event smoothly.

17. Feng Yiting

For opening ceremony, I was excited and grateful because so many local residents include the highest committe members in Kampung Galahad. It is a good opportunity to introduce ourselves.

18. Mai Si Yuan

At the opening ceremony, we introduced ourselves to the local residents, they welcomed us very much, I felt very excited, because it was my first time to participate in this kind of activity.

19. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt embarrassed at first but this program makes us feel closer to the villagers and all activities become easier because of their support.

20. Nur Amirah bt Abd. Aziz

I was very happy to get to know the villagers of kampung gajah during the opening ceremony. They were very welcoming to all of us and i am grateful to get to know them.

21. Safina Jihan Amani

The welcoming ceremony was full of warmth. I was sure that most of us were happy because the villagers of Kampung Gajah was very welcoming and nice. Right from there, I felt that we should all work hard and do our best to not disappoint the villagers.

22. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I felt very welcomed because the residents of Kampung Gajah who came were very friendly and fun to talk with. I also felt grateful because the villagers came to show support during the opening ceremony.

23. Darin Mikaila

The opening ceremony was full of joy and warmth. The residents are so welcome to us and very nice. Since that, I believe my time in Kampung Gajah will be fun and I believe the residents also feel the excitement.

24. Imari Eufrat Lubis

The opening ceremony was really nice. A lot of the residents gathered to watch and to find out what are we doing here. They are quite nice and open to people like us. I was happy with how the work turned out well.

25. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

All the villagers were so welcome to us for having a program at that village. We also have fun during the opening ceremony to make all the villagers feel happy too with our programs for 4 days and 3 night. I am so proud of the program of opening ceremony.

9.2 A Visit to an Old Folks Home – True Happiness Elderly Care By Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli

Activity	Visit Senior Citizen's House	
Date	17 April 2019	
Time	9.00 a.m. – 12.00 p.m.	
Location	True Happiness Elderly Care, Ipoh, Perak	
Members	1. Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli	
	2. Huang Zhuo Li	
Attendance	25 SPAS Students	
	The senior citizens of True Happiness Elderly Care	
Objectives	1. To strengthen relationship with senior citizens of True Happiness Elderly	
	Care with the SPAS students.	
	2. To bring the happiness to the senior citizens.	
	3. To raise the importance of caring to senior citizens in the society.	

Tentative :

Time	Activities
9.00 a.m. – 9.30 a.m.	Reached senior citizen house
9.30 a.m. – 10.30 a.m.	Sharing session with the senior citizen and doing activities
10.30 a.m. – 11.30 a.m.	Cleaning the senior citizen's house
11.30 a.m12.00 p.m.	Closing ceremony

Description:

The objective of this activity is to strengthen the relationship between all the senior citizens and to bring the happiness to the senior citizens. This activity also taught importance of caring to senior citizens in the society. Furthermore, this activity also to ensure the cleanliness of the senior citizens house with the help of the SPAS students.

The first event was sharing session with the senior citizens. This event starts at 9.30 am after the leader meet and greet the person who incharged the house and introduce herself to the senior citizens. All students took part in this activity where they introduce themselves to the senior citizens. We started to ask about their life and about their condition because many of them were sick and cannot walk. They were so excited in sharing and have a chat with us. We also gave them 100 packs of taufufah where that is their favourite.

After the sharing session, 8 international students from China and 2 local Chinese students makes a performance to entertain the senior citizens. They sang a China song which can be understood by the senior citizens because many of them only understand in Cantonese and Mandarin language. Some of them were not able to understand and communicate with Malay and English language. So, only the international students and Chinese students took part in the singing performance while other student sit beside the senior citizens to entertain them. They were so enjoyed with the performance and some of them were singing along with the students.

After that, we cleaning the senior citizens house. There are five groups for cleaning which are sweeping, mopping, cleaning outside the house, wiping the window and mosquito net and have a chat with the senior citizens. For all this activity, the nurse has provided us with brooms, mops and pail. We only prepared the garbage plastics and wiper cloth. The sweeping and mopping were

done in the house by 7 students. The other groups for wiping the window and mosquito net were handled by 5 students. 4 students were cleaning the outside area where they removed the grass by using glove. This is to ensure the outside area were clean and not messy with the long grass. All the rubbish and the grass were throwed in the garbage plastics provided. The other students were having a chat with the senior citizens while helping the others in cleaning. When the cleaning activity were settled, we get together in the house with the senior citizens for closing session. The activity then ended with a plaque and certificates giving session.

For this activity, we want to thank to the owner of True Happiness Elderly Care as well as the person incharge for the house and the nurses for engaging and help us in planning and carry out the event successfully. We would also want to thank all the senior citizens in the house for gave us the opportunity to engage with them.

Reflection

1. Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli

I am satisfied with the activity because I can see that the senior citizens were so happy with our attendance. I also felt sad and pity to see their conditions and I hope they were given a healthy life. They were also happy and enjoyed when some of us make a performance for them. Therefore, we must always help and love them so that they feel appreciated even they are getting old.

2. Scholastika Juis

I felt very lucky to have the opportunity to visit the senior citizens house in Ipoh, Perak. I can see their happy face when they saw our arrival. Additionally, I feel very happy to entertain them as well as help to clean their house.

3. Nur Farhana binti Mat Roze

I felt grateful for the opportunity to visit an old folks home. During sharing session, I could their happy faces while talking with us. I also felt happy when they enjoyed the performances by the students.

4. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt happy because involved in this program. Had a bit problem in communication because some of them only understand the Mandarin language and had a hearing problem. International singing shows very entertaining and makes them happy.

5. Ng Jia Shin

I was glad that I could visit a senior citizen's house. My task to entertain old people was a great success to me as I managed to speak mandarin and Cantonese. It was my pleasure to sing two classic songs to the old people. I was satisfied and relieved when I saw their smiles on their faces. It was a meaningful event for me as I seldom visit senior's citizen house before. I noticed that all of the old people need cares from each and every one of us.

6. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I am happy that i could meet with the senior citizens there. I also got a good interaction with them even though i speak different languages. Next, I was also happy because I helped to clean their place and gave them some stuff like rice and soft tofu. All the senior citizens gave us a good feedback and sharing stories with them are the best experience for me.

7. Ain Batrisyia binti Noor Azmi

This is definitely my first time going to a senior citizen's house and it was a wonderful experience for me. But since it was a place for chinese senior citizen to be exact, i had a hard time trying to interact with them because some of them can understand english but most of them only speak chinese. Nevertheless, i was happy to be able to help cleaning up their home so they could feel more comfortable living there. All in all, this activity was a success!

8. Ng Cai Qi

I felt graceful when visiting elderly home at Perak. Condition at there is very peaceful and greenish. Besides, the air is also fresh in the morning. The people there were also very welcoming.

9. Chen Xun

I felt very excited, because this was our first activity, and I was also very happy to chat with senior citizens in my own mother tongue, which makes me felt very cordial, just like they are my own grandparents

10. Zhao Peiyu

There are a lot of lovely old people living in senior citizen's house, but most of the old people are not good at Chinese and it was quite difficult to communicate, but when I saw their peaceful faces, I thought the language was not a problem.

11. Ba Yuchuan

I am very excited because this is my first time to go to the senior citizen's house, there are many lovely old people living here, many of them speak cantonese, I also learned a few words of cantonese in the chat with an old man, we cleaned for them to make the living environment better and sang some chinese songs to them, I hope they can be happy everyday.

12. Wang Wenbo

I am very excited about the upcoming event.Because this is my first time to go to senior citizen's house.Before that, I have only heard about the life of the old people in the news.When I came here,I found that the old people's mental state is very good.But we think we should do something for them.So we sang Chinese songs,chatted with them and cleaned the room for them.In the process ,we feel the friendliness of the old people ,which makes us feel very warm.

13. Huang Zhuoli

Actually, as a Chinese, it makes me embarrassed.Because most of the elderly people in the nursing home do not speak English, only cantonese! However, I can only speak mandarin. It makes me want to cry. Only Jia xin and cai qi can communication with these predecessors. So i just can clean out side, so upset.

14. Loveline Ubung Martin

I was very touched to see the old folks at the home who spend most of their time alone. I was glad that I was able to entertain them; even it was for a little while. Because of my experience there, I am now more aware of the elderly in my life.

15. Ma Xin Yue

I am very satisfied with this activity. When we came to the senior citizen's house, I saw many old people sitting in the living room and resting. When I saw the mental condition of the old people, I felt sad and sorry. I tried to go forward. Simple communication with them, most of them are local Chinese in Malaysia, so they can only communicate in Cantonese. Unfortunately, I am a Chinese student who only communicates in Mandarin. We do what we can to these old people. They cleaned the house and sang songs to them. I felt very happy with them.

16. Feng Yi Ting

This is our first activity, senior citizens were so happy because our attendance. We also carefully prepared programs and gifts and helped them to clean the house.Meanwhile calls up my memory of my grandparents.

17. Mai Si Yuan

I feel very enriched, because we do some things within our power, such as sending some things to the old, cleaning, performing for them. Listen to them talk about their past and share their campus life with them. I really feel very happy, very gratified.

18. Safina Jihan Amani

I was a bit scared at first as there were dogs in the nursing home, but the dogs were controlled to not get near me and I was glad that the dogs were smart. During the activity, I was very careful as they are elders. I was grateful that I got the chance to go there and help with the cleaning, interacting with them, and heard their stories. It reminded me of my grandparents back in my home country.

19. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

This was my first visit to old folks house in my life. Really happy that I can visit and hear their stories about their life. I felt so grateful and always will give my helping hand to anyone that in needs.

20. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

It was my first time visiting an old folk's home that had only Chinese residents. Even though there was language barrier because most of them can understand Chinese only, I feel that we still managed to interact with them and make them smile. I had a great time listening to one of the residents' history of her.

21. Nur Amirah Aziz

I was very excited as that was my first time visiting the old folks home. It was fun to hear their past time stories and all. But, I was a bit sad seeing their conditions.

22. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

This is my very first time going to old folks home. First of all, i'm cynophobic person, so im so terrified when i saw there was dogs at the venue. The most shocking thing is the dog was so friendly, made me more terrified. Apart from it, it's quite a good experience as i can see the whole picture of this activity. We helped the housecare keepers to clean the house, even at the front yard. It's quite challenging too when there was a language barrier between us and the residents there

since some of them couldn't speak both malay and english. Overall, i've learned so many things here.

23. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

This is my first time to come to the old folk's house in my life. What I have learnt from this activity was the entire person that lived there still has a family. I think they have a family who are coming to visit them. They are also age range at 70-90 years old. One of the person that lived there is so talkative. She is so cute and she really wants to know where we were from, what activities we want to do there and she also still remember where are the schools that she had been teached for many years. She also knows about old my school because she is the one of the convent teachers in Ipoh. I really love her, and I hope she is fine there. :)

24. Imari Eufrat Lubis

It was the first time I visited a senior citizen's house. I thought visiting a senior citizen's house would be lonely. But it was quite lively with all the things that are going on. I was happy to see them smiling. It felt good talking to them and getting their perspective on life.

25. Darin Mikaila

This was my first time I visited a senior citizen's house. The ambience was nice and warm. The seniors still looked happy with the smiles and I felt so happy to see it. It was really good talking to them and learned about their past life and their perspective.

Activity	Oh My English!	
Date	17/4/2019 (Wednesday)	
Time	8.30pm – 10.30pm	
Location	Dewan Serbaguna RPA 2, Kampung Gajah Perak.	
Members	1. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi (Leader)	
	2. Ma Xin Yue	
Attendance	25 SPAS Students	
	The villagers of Kampung Gajah	
Objectives	1. To expose new vocabulary among the children.	
	2. To enhance their speaking skills.	
	3. To boost their confidence to speak in English.	

9.3 English Tuition – "Oh My English!" By Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

Tentative:

Time	Activity	
8.30pm – 8.45pm	The arrival of villagers	
8.45pm – 9.00pm	Ice breaking game: "Rusty Telephone"	
9.00pm - 9.30am	Pictionary	
9.30pm – 10.00pm	"Where shall i go?"	
10.00pm - 10.30pm	Public Speaking	

Description:

The objective of this activity is to expose new vocabulary to the children. This activity also can boost their confidence to speak in English. Other than that, the children can enhance their speaking skills with our guidance.

The first activity was the ice breaking game which is called the "rusty telephone". Firstly, the children and SPAS students were divided into 3 groups. In each group, we assigned 2 of spas students to be the leader of the group. We have prepared a piece of paper for each group that consists of a long tongue twister phrase. When the first person received the paper, they have to quietly memorize the phrase for 2 minutes. When the time is up, the person will whisper the phrase that they have memorize to the next person and the next person will have to memorize it too for 2 minutes without looking at the original paper. This continues until the last person memorized it. So, when all groups were done, we called out the last person to the front and each of them have to say whatever words that they can memorize. Only one group were succeeded to memorize each and every word correctly. In a nutshell, they had fun and were excited to play the next activity.

The second activity was Pictionary. We have prepared 8 cards filled with one word for each group. The leader of the group will be given the cards, a piece of blank paper and a pencil. In this game, whoever gets the card, they have to draw it in the blank paper given and the other group members has to guess what is the word. Each group will be given 2 minutes to guess. There were some new words that they never heard of and they were not able to draw it. But needless to say, this game was a success and the children learned a few new words.

The third activity was called "Where shall I go?". Before this game started, the leaders in each group had to give a brief explanation about prepositions and directions. This was to teach them on how to give and point directions. At the back of the hall, we have created a short maze using a rope. There were 3 different mazes for 3 groups. In this game, they will have to choose

only one person in each group and that person will be blindfolded. When the time starts, the other group members have to assist the blindfolded person by giving them directions that they have just learned. They were all very focus on giving directions and wanted to be this first group to finish. Finally group 1 managed to finish the maze first.

Last activity was public speaking. This purpose of this activity is to boost their confidence level to speak in front of other people. We randomly pick a girl and a boy and asked them to come forward. They were both nervous at first but we started to ask some easy questions to help them calm their nerves and be more comfortable. When they seemed a bit relaxed we asked to talk a bit about their dreams and goals. The other kids were very supportive too. All in all, we managed to complete the activity.

Reflection:

1. Loveline Ubung Martin

I felt happy to help out with this activity as it was one of our first activities with the Kampung Gajah youth and children. We were able to help them be more comfortable in using English. I had a lot of fun playing language games with the youth and children of Kampung Gajah.

2. Ain Batrisyia Bt Noor Azmi

I feel so content that I was able to share my knowledge in english with the children of Kampung Gajah. At first I thought my activity was going to be a failure because the kids won't show up but they did even though they were a bit late. We had a very fun night playing lots of game and I personally hope that they obtained any extra knowledge from the activity that was conveyed that night. A huge thank you to the rest of my classmates that helped me on planning and making this activity a success.

3. Ng Jia Shin

From this activity, we highlighted the importance of English language as international language. I hope that students that had attended the sessions would be inspired to learn more English. The value of cooperation among group mates was vital to achieve goals. The sense of trust within group members was important to fulfill the tasks given. The concentration and focusing skills were used as well in the games. I hope that the students can learn something different from these sessions.

4. Zhao Peiyu

English is a widely used language, which is especially important for us international students, English can not only be used in learning, but also can solve the problems in life to a great extent. This activity also showed the importance of English.

5. Ma Xin Yue

English is the universal language of the world. It is especially important for our international students. We want to tell children the importance of learning English and the value of teamwork through games. Team members must concentrate on completing the game tasks together. This makes them dare to express, dare to speak English, right or wrong, dare to speak is good. And also cultivated the confidence of the students so that they dare to try, let them understand the importance of English, should learn and master it in the life is very good to apply.

6. Mai Si Yuan

From this activity, I know it is very important to learn English well. We play interesting English games together, it is so funny !

7. Nurul Shazzleen bt Sharan

The games provided are fun and encourage teenagers to learn the English language.

8. Chen Xun

Oh my English was really interesting. I was responsible for inviting local children and youth to participate in the activity. Although I didn't participate in the game, I felt very happy to see everyone's smile, as if I had participated in it myself.

9. Wang Wenbo

When I was teaching English, I found that English was so important because language is the basis for communication and communication. When we taught children and local children in English, we found that teaching English can also be used in games to keep them in mind. Not only did they teach their English knowledge, but also improved our English knowledge

10. Ba Yuchuan

I think this activity is of great help to the children. We played games together and let them enjoy themselves while learning English. I could feel their enthusiasm and realize the importance of learning English. Although my English is not very good, I play very happy with the children.

11. Nur Khalilah bt Ahmad Zaidi

I felt so excited because this was our first activity with Kampung Gajah residents. At first, I was quite disappointed since there were just a small number of people that showed up. But, after we went around the residents place and invited them to our programme personally, the number of people that came keeps on increasing. For me, this activity was very beneficial as it helps people to understand more about English language and encouraged people to talk in English even though it was broken English.

12. Nur Syafiqah bt Fazli

I felt happy because there is still people come to the activity. I think that English is important in our life. There is a lot of things that the community can learn from this activity and they can enhance their knowledge in English.

13. Syahirah Syafina bt Shafee

Although it was a slow start, I still felt very thankful and happy because there were people who actually came to the Oh My English activity to show support. The participants were very supportive and gave full commitment.

14. Safina Jihan Amani

I was glad that via Oh My English Activity I could share what I know about English, the vocabs, and my enthusiast on learning English to the kids who joined the activity. Although they were a bit shy with their English, with the fun activities we provided, they could still speak up and go on with their English knowledge.

15. Scholastika Juis

This activity was very fun. I get to know the children in Kampung Gajah and also spent time to play and share our knowledge with them. I think this activity was very good because it can teach them the importance of English.

16. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

It was our first programme in Kampong Gajah. Although there's not so much participants but the programme was really beneficial. I enjoyed so much and can also improve my English.

17. Nur Farhana Mat Roze

This programme aims to educate the community on the importance of English. I felt so happy because I am able to join and teach the community on the importance of English language.

18. Darin Mikaila

I am so happy that I have the chance to teach them English. English is very important now and they need to learn it from now. I feel grateful when I teach them because it makes me realized that I have easier access to learn English compare to them.

19. Nur Amirah Aziz

I think this activity was really helpful to educate the villagers the importance of English especially in the future. Even though they are differing in ages, but they worked well as a team and help each other.

20. Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad

I think the activities were really fun because the villagers that came to the hall to participate in the activities were always smiling until the end of the programme. They also can learn from the activities and make a new friend. I'm so proud of the work of Ain Batrisyia as the leader of the programme.

21. Ng Cai Qi

My friends and I were giving flyers to the villagers to invite them to this activity. I felt fun because I can see their expression during inviting them.

22. Imari Eufrat Lubis

I felt glad to assist with this action as it was one of our first exercises with the Kampung Gajah youth and kids. We had the option to enable them to be progressively friendly in utilizing English. I had a ton of fun playing language changes with the young and offspring of Kampung Gajah.

23. Nurul Aina bt Ridzwan

It was such an awesome experience to organize such a beneficial activity for the villagers. I guaranteed that we're having a good time with the fun way to learn English.

24. Huang Zhuoli

I have to say; my English level does not support me to play this game. Listen to every word sound the same. It makes me nervous.

25. Feng YiTing

This is a meaningful social engagement. We have more interactions and let us get to know each other better.

9.4 A Visit to an Orphanage By Nur Aida Izzaty bt Md Saad

Activity	Visit To The Orphanage House
Date	17/4/2018 (Wednesday)
Time	2.00pm - 5.00pm
Location	Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan Amanah An-Nur Maisarah
Members	 Nur Aida Izzaty bt Md Saad (leader) Imari Eufrat
Attendance	24 SPAS Students The committee that lived in Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan Amanah An-Nur Maisarah.
Objectives	 To know between one another by sharing the same activities. To create a new relationship and strengthening the relationship between each other. To make SPAS students realized about some people that are in need.

Tentative:

Time	Activity
2.00 p.m.	Preparation
2.15 p.m.	Have a meeting with the guardian of Yayasan Amanah An-Nur
-	Maisarah
	Activity "Taji Ayam"
	Food preparation by SPAS students
3.15 p.m.	Cleaning session (all SPAS students)
-	
3.30 p.m.	Rest and eating
4.15 p.m.	Sharing session with the kids in the orphanage house.
4.40 p.m.	
	Speech from the president of SPAS's Social Engagement program
	2018/2019
	Gift giving session
	Photoshoot.
s	

Description::

The objective of the program is to bridge the relationship between students

SPAS and the children living in the orphanage. This objective is for providing

GIG1005 SOCIAL ENGAGEMENT

exposure on the lives of the less fortunate and also to help those in need. From this program, I can see that some of SPAS students are touched and feel pity to them. Their place of residence is very ordinary and not as comfortable as we can imagine.

When we arrived at the orphanage, we were picked up by one of the guardians who cared for the orphanage. She has invited us very well for our arrival to the house. We have also brought some items to be donated to them such as rice, sugar, oil, snacks and so on. What I can see is that they are very kind and very welcome to anyone to visit and see the orphans.

Once we get acquainted and distribute donations, we start distributing groups according to the prescribed activities such as cleaning inside the house, outside the home area, preparing food and have an activity with orphans there. I am very proud of the work done by all SPAS students throughout the program. They are very keen to do the work that has been given despite some unexpected problems. The problem is that we can manage it even if it does not work. We also did not think the orphan's home was not so comfortable and we started to wonder how their daily life was.

From what we see, we really need to be grateful for the gift of God who has given us anything. We must also open our eyes to see how difficult their lives are if they do not have a home when they have no family. We should always help those who need and give them better life opportunities. From what the caretaker told us, many of the children who had succeeded after they had finished studying. I hope that we, SPAS students, will be able to visit once again to the orphanage's home to see their progress while they are there. I am also very grateful to my loyal

23

friends to help me in this program.

Reflection:: 1. Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad

I feel so happy and blessed with all the works of SPAS students to succeed the programme in Rumah Anak Yatim An-Nur Maisarah. Even we can see the condition of the house that is not too good and not too comfortable and we also do not have much time to clean the house. What we can see that some places are not in a good condition and the group that had to clean that place also did not have any idea how to reduce the problem. In that house, only boys that lived in there who are age below than 18 years old. I feel so sorry to cooking team because they had a lot of problems at the kitchen. They have to wait until some of us buy something to less the problem. Thank you for you guys because of your works, we can finished it on time of our programme. Thank you.

2. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaidi

I felt so sad when I arrived at the Orphanage house since the place was so dirty and in a poor condition. The children who live there is not only those who lost their mom and dad but also from a poor family.Next, the children also helped us to clean their place .We also get to know them and sharing stories together. it was the best moment in my life and it makes my eyes open as i never knew that there are some kids that living in a poor condition like this. To be honest, I would like to come back to the orphanage house if i have chance so that I can help them as much as i can.

3. Ng Jia Shin

I was grateful to pay a visit to orphanage house. It was my honour to sort out the orphanage house. However, I was sad to look at the dirty surroundings, full with rubbish all around. I hoped that the cleanliness of surroundings could be improved to keep the children safe from contagious diseases.

4. Zhao Peiyu

When I went to the orphanage for the first time, I was deeply touched by it. The facilities there were very simple and the environment was not good. However, the children and the administrators were very calm and carefree. I am very grateful to the administrators there for giving these children a home. I hope they can be independent and make contributions to the society when they grow up.

5. Loveline Martin Ubung

I enjoyed being with the children as they were curious and willing to help. I was happy to see all of them play and eat the sandwiches we prepared. However, I felt sympathy for the state of the orphanage which was quite dirty and uncomfortable for the kids.

6. Scholastika Juis

I felt very sympathy to the children because they live with this dirty environment. Also, I felt their sadness living without their parents. In addition, I was deeply moved to see the hardworking and independent children in taking care of themselves and cleaning up the house.

7. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I enjoyed cleaning, preparing food and having a chat with the kids. I also felt sad to see their house condition and sympathy towards their life. I am grateful to have parents who took care of me. This activity teaches me to always be grateful on what I have.

8. Ba Yuchuan

When I got there, I was surprised, because the environment the children lived in was very dirty and unsanitary. But the children didn't complain about it, they were content. It also makes me think that we should cherish what we have now. And I helped them clean the room, hoping to give them a better environment, but also hope they can go over better.

9. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

I was shocked to see the place when i arrived there. It saddens me to see the kind of environment that the kids were living in. It was dirty and messy. I was touched too when we talked to kids, they didn't complain about anything. In fact they had fun playing around with their friends there. They helped us with the cleaning up too. We made sandwiches for them before we leave. It just made me realize that i should be more grateful for what i have and i hope i can do more to help these unfortunate kids in the future.

10. Safina Jihan Amani

Visiting the orphanage house was like an eye-opening story to me. We were shown the kids situation, how and where they were supposed to do their things, and it was less than what I've expected it to be at least. I'm grateful that we got to visit and help them on that particular day, although it wasn't that much.

11. WANG WENBO

This is my first time I went to the orphanage. When I saw those poor children, I felt a little pity in my heart. At a young age, I didn't have parents. I hope we can give them some help. Fortunately, they are still full of society. I hope that their future path will be smooth sailing.

12. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt pity for their house condition but I also felt happy that I could clean their house and prepared for their food. The kids are friendly, nice and very helpful

13. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

Once we reached the orphanage house, I felt shocked and sad with the surrounding condition. I felt pitiful and wanted to help them as much that I can do. We as a team really did our best cleaning and playing with the kids. It was a memorable experience.

14. Nur Farhana bt mat roze

I felt sad to see the surrounding area at the orphanage. I also felt happy to help them cleaning the orphanage area and prepared food for them.

15. Ng Cai Qi

I feel sad due to the surrounding of the house and the conditions that faced by the children. I feel happy because I can help them to clean their house.

16. Feng YiTing

In this program, I was not feeling well ,so I rest in office .But a kid give me a cup of hot water. I was really moved by their simplicity and enthusiasm.

17. Nur Amirah Aziz

The condition of the house really surprised me. They did not aware of the hygiene in the house and they live in a dirty place. It saddens me to hear every each of their family background and they really taught me to be independent. I hope only the best for their future.

18. Ma Xin Yue

When I came to the orphanage to see the environment in which these children live, my mood is very complicated. The environment in which they live is very poor and the air is turbid. It is hard to imagine how they learn and live in such an environment. We help these children. They cleaned the classroom and the kitchen; they were very embarrassed to talk, and thanked us at the end.

19. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I was so overwhelmed when I saw the condition of the orphanage. There were so many questions in my mind. Frankly, the orphanage program is something that I still cannot forget till now. What I saw, the condition of the place still lingers in my mind. There's still so much to do and I honestly feel like going back to the orphanage and help. I was kind of sad when some of them shared a bit of their background story. It made me realized how grateful I am to be living comfortably. But all I can say is that I pray that the children are always in good health & protect from any harm.

20. Huang Zhuo Li

When we finished our activities in the orphanage, I was filled with emotion. This activity made me really feel that we must appreciate life and the people who give us these things. And give it unselfishly to those in need.

21. Darin Mikaila

Seeing the orphanage house made me surprised. I was questioning about the cleanliness of the house. After that we helped them. This activity made me realize that I have been given a very good life and I should be grateful for it.

22. Chen Xun

I was shocked by their living environment, compared with our living conditions, which were very good. This activity made me understand that we should pay more attention to those in need.

9.5 Kunjungan Kasih By Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

Activity	Reach the Needy (Kunjungan Kasih)	
Date	18/4/2018 (Thursday)	
Time	4.00pm – 4.30pm	
Location	Kampung Gajah residents	
Members	1. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi(Leader)	
	2. Ba Yu Chuan	
	3. Safina Jihan Amani	
Attendanc	25 SPAS Students	
e	5 unfortunate families at Kampung Gajah	
Objectives	1) To help lessen the burden of families with low income.	
	2) To share love and support to the community of Kampung Gajah.	

Tentative:

Time	Activity
4.00 pm-4.30pm	The first house
	 Person incharge (Group 1):- Ain Batrisyia Nurin Imari Huang Mai Si Yuan
	The Second house
	Person incharge (Group 2):-
	 Loveline Aina Scho Chen Xun Feng Yiting
	The third house
	Person incharge (Group 3):-
	Cai QiAmirah

ГТ	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	• Syahirah
	Ma Xin Yue
	• Ba Yuchuan
	The fourth house
	Person incharge (Group 4):-
	• Ng Jia Shin
	Khalilah
	• Shazleen
	Darin Mikaila
	Zhao Peiyu
	The fifth house
	Person incharge (Group 5):-
	• Aida
	• Syafiqah
	• Farhana
	Wang Wenbo

Description

The objective of this programme is to help lessen the burden of families with low income and to share love and support to the community of Kampung Gajah. During this programmable the SPAS students were divided into 5 groups and each one of the group went to different house to donate some basic necessities. We all went to their house by van and car according to our group. Tok Sidang who is one of the village community leader, lead us to the 5 villager houses that need our help. As we arrived, we interact with the unfortunate families and ask them about their current condition. All of the family thanked us and gave us a warmed welcome. Since it was already near to Asar prayer, we could not stay at their house for a longer time as they were preparing to pray at the mosque. Even though it was a very short moment, we gained many useful experience and make use to appreciate every single thing in life more.

Reflection

1. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

In this programme, I realized that i should be grateful with what i have.Next,i also happy because i can help others and listen to their stories.I hope this programme will still remain for the following year since it can teach us a lot of good things.

This programme is very good because we can share our sustenance with the people that needed. Strong bonding with the villagers also created from this programme.

3. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

WanNuThis programme teach me to be a grateful person. I felt very sad to see their condition with some of them were sick. I also managed to have a chat with the owner of the house and ask about their health. Therefore, I felt that we have to always be grateful for what we have and at the same time help the people needed.

4. Chen Xun

I thought this activity is very meaningful, to help people in need, and at the same time, I should be grateful for my current life.

5. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

This activity is very heartwarming and meaningful to me. I was given a chance to see and help those unfortunate families. I hope with our little donation it will lessen their burden even for a bit. Through this activity, i realized that i should be more grateful for what i have in life.

6. Zhao Peiyu

This activity is also very meaningful, it not only taught me to help those in need, but also taught me to cherish the present.

7. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze

Reach the needy has opened my eyes to be a grateful person. I am so grateful because I am healthy. I pray that the people that we visit would be given a good health.

8. Darin Mikaila

This activity taught me to be more grateful for what I have now. This activity was so meaningful and I am grateful to be a part of this activity.

9. Ba Yuchuan

This activity made me realize that I should cherish what I have, because what is common to us may be extravagant to others. I am very happy to help these people who need help, and it makes me feel very fulfilled to hand over the things to them. When they got the things, I was also as happy as they were.

10. Wang Wenbo

This activity taught me no matter when you have to work hard and cherish the value you have to live together to contribute to society.

11. Huang Zhuo Li

This activity made me really feel that we must be grateful for what we have and the people who give us these things. And give it unselfishly to those in need. It feels good to be able to help others.

12. Ng Jia Shin

From this program, I learnt the value to be grateful with what we having now, because we will not know what will happen in the future. For the disabled person, what we can do for them is to respect and help them if necessary. We should have a sense of sympathy towards them. I was glad to visit

a house living a handicapped son with his mother. I hope that our contributions of dairy products can help them to make life more easier.

13. Loveline Ubung Martin

This program taught me to be grateful for what I have in my life. I was touched when I saw the condition of some of the people we helped. I was glad that at the end, we were able to help them and watch them smile.

14. Ma Xin Yue

This event made me realize that we should cherish everything we have, which is hard-won. When we meet people with limited mobility, we should take the initiative to help them, contribute to society, do something that can help others, and it feels good.

15. Feng YiTing

In this program, I think it is the most meaningful activity and made me realize that I should be grateful for what I have now.

16. Mai Si Yuan

I am very happy, because it is a meaningful thing, we can help others, and learn a lot of knowledge which can't be learned from books.

17. Scholastika Juis

I am so happy to help the people in need. I felt very sympathy with their condition. Some of them were sick and the other stayed in other people house because they does not have place to stay. Through this programme, I learned how to be grateful for the things that I have right now and this programme really taught me how to be empathy to others.

18. Safina Jihan Amani

Reach The Needy activity has let us to get closer to the villagers of Kampung Gajah. It has opened my eyes on how does a real-life situation looks like. It was worth a lesson to always be grateful for everything we have been given by God.

19. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

Through this programme, I felt really grateful in my life. Happy that we can help people in need and also can interact with them. I also felt sad to see their condition like that. I hope more people can help this group that in need.

20. Nur Amirah Aziz

From this activity, I learned to be more grateful for what I already have in my life. It was good to see their happy expressions when we hand in the groceries to them. Also, I hope I can help more people around me after this.

21. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

Reach The Needy was one of the activities that made me realise how grateful i am to be living in a comfortable home. I was happy that our team managed to give back to the society that was in need. I was also touched to see their happy faces when receiving the goods.

22. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

Throughout this activity, I realised how lucky I am to have what I had right now. Not all as lucky as us. We were so thankful that we can give some goods for those who in need.

23. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

From what I can see from this activity, there is still a lot of people who do not have a chance to live like us. A comfortable home and have a car or anything. They also do not have a good health and need help from other people to bring them to the hospital or get a check-up. Even they are poor in life, but they are generous in their heart.

24. Ng Cai Qi

I felt happy because we can help them in reducing the cost spent at that moment. Although just some foods given, but I hope we can help them.

25. Imari Eufrat Lubis

Giving items to people who really need them felt really good. I was intrigued at the idea of giving back. I realized I took too much stuff for granted and I need to change that way of thinking. That was a beautiful opportunity given to me

9.6 Road to University

By Nurul Shazzleen Bt Sharan

Activity	Road to University	
Date	19/4/2019 (Friday)	
Time	8.00am – 12.30pm	
Location	SMK Dato' Seri Maharaja Lela	
Members	1. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan (Leader)	
	2. Syahirah Syafina Shafee	
	3. Darin Mikaila	
	4. Zhao Peiyu	
Attendance	25 SPAS Students	
	1 SPAS lecturer	
	Form 4 and 5 SMK Dato' Seri Maharaja Lela students.	
Objectives	1. To expose students with university lifestyle.	
	2. To encourage students to further their studies.	
	3. To improve their confidence level, critical thinking and creativity.	

Tentative :

I chitaki (C)	
Time	Activities
0800 - 0815	Speech from school and SPAS representative.
0815 - 0830	Divide school students into groups
0830 - 0845	Ice breaking:
	- Students need to create their group names and
	cheers.
0845 - 0900	Each groups present their names and cheers.
0900 - 0930	Focus
0930 - 1000	Critical thinking
1000 - 1030	Teamwork
1030 - 1100	Break
1100 - 11.30	Creative and time management
1130 - 1140	Overall
11.40 - 12.05	Sharing session
1205 - 1210	Dance "Merdeka"
1210 - 1220	- Speech from school and SPAS representative
	- Give the presents for school and students
	- Take pictures
	-

Description:

The objective of this activity is to expose students with university lifestyle. This programme also wants to encourage students to further their studies as we know that form 5 participants would finish their school this year. In this programme, there are five games. The main objective if these games are to improve their confidence level, critical thinking and creativity.

The first thing that we do is ice breaking. We divide the students into 6 groups. Each of the groups at least has 10 students and each of groups has 3 students from SPAS as their facilitator. For the first activity, we asked them to create their group's name and cheer so they can discuss and at the same time it creates bonding among them.

Next, focus game. For this game, each group will get one sentence. Then, all of them will lines up. The last person will memorize the words (1 min only), then they will pass the words. The last person that received the words will gather at the stage and need to tell the words. We have 2 rounds for this game. The first round is easier than the second round. Duration for these games is 30 minutes. There is one group that manage to get all the words correctly.

Our second game is critical thinking. Each group will get 9 plates and 4 skewers. The plates represent the dots and skewers will represent the lines. They only can use 4 lines to connect all nine dots. Duration for this game is 10 minutes. There is one group manage to get the answer as soon the game started because one of their members have played this game. This game is done less than 10 minutes and because of that, we teach them a cheer.

The third game is teamwork. We give them ropes. They need to tie the ropes at their waist and need to put the pencil in the middle. They must put the pencil in the bottle and only the leader can give instruction. This game took about 30 minutes. This game also has 2 rounds which first round is easier than the second round. For the first round, we just put the bottle nearby with their group but the second round, we put the bottle further away from them and all the members need to close their eyes except the leader.

At 10.30am until 10.50am, we had a break. We gave them bread and water for their break. At 11 am, all students were gathering back at the hall.

For the last game, it involved creativity and time management. All of them need to create a building as tall as they can, have function and stable by using newspaper. Before starting, we gave each team 2 minutes to discuss what building they want to create. After that, this game will start with the leader first. Leader only has 1 minute to create the building (all teammates just watch). After 1 minute, other members can continue making the building except for the leader. The leader can give instruction. Duration time for this game is 15 minutes. After 15 minutes, each group leader brings their building to the in front and explains about their building.

As a conclusion to the games we called one person from each of the group to explain what all these activities. Next, after play all the games, we had a sharing session from Nur Farhana bt Mat Roze, Ng Jia Shin, Syahirah Syafina bt Shafee, Loveline Ubung Martin and Safina Jihan Amani. All of them have a different path before entering the University of Malaya. Farhana took a diploma, Jia Shin took STPM, Syahirah entering matriculation, love entering asasi and Safina is an international student. Their share their experience, pro and cons. The purpose of this sharing session is to help the students to choose what path they want after SPM.

Lastly, we SPAS student do the performance which is Merdeka dance. All the students follow our steps and they seem to enjoy. Before we released the students, we give the present for 3 winners which are group 3, group 2 and group 6.

For this activity, I would like to thanks En Megat Ahmad Amin bin Megat Yahaya as senior assistant of SMK Dato' Seri Maharaja Lela for welcoming us. We also are thankful for the school for providing us with food and drinks after the programme.

Reflection:

1. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so happy because this activity went well. This activity also can strengthen the bond between SPAS students and teenagers from Kg Gajah. Next, it also increases my confidence level. I felt grateful because of my other fellow friends give cooperation in order to make this activity successful and helping the school student.

2. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I felt happy because this activity can tighten the bond with the students. This activity also helps the students in time management and logical thinking. I also can enhance my communication skills with the students while handling this activity and I can learn how to handle the activity.

3. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I get experience on how handle ceremony and gained new knowledge on how to handle it . I am also happy because i get to share my knowledges and experiences with school students.

4. Chen Xun

I was very happy to be able to play with many Malaysian middle school students and shared my university life with them. I also learnt a lot from them. Talking with them made me know more about Malaysia.

5. Zhao Peiyu

I think this activity not only showed them college life but also enabled them to have a clear plan for the future. Games can also stimulate students' interest and make them think better.

6. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze

I am so happy because I am able to socialize with the students by being a facilitator. I am happy because I am able to give inputs for the students to use in the near future.

7. Darin Mikaila

I am so happy to socialize and have fun with the students. They seemed to have so much fun with us and enjoy the games. They also looked so happy because we gave them insights about after high school life.

8. Ba Yuchuan

I am very happy to be in a group with these middle students. We asked them to build houses with newspapers, which showed that they are very imaginative. I was very happy to play with them because they reminded me of my life in middle school, our partner gave them some study suggestions and I wished them all could be admitted to the ideal high school.

9. Wang Wenbo

When they were playing games, I didn't participate because I had to take pictures of them. Although there was a little regret because I can't play with them but I was so happy when I saw everyone smile in the camera. The smiles and the hard work of the game were recorded by me .I really felt a sense of accomplishment and I also saw their desire to entering the university. I hope they have a good future and have a good life.

10. Huang Zhuo Li

In the school there are various characters of the students, we played games together, we are all very friendly. It was a very pleasant afternoon. We even exchanged cell phone numbers with some classmates and followed each other's social apps. It was a great experience.

11. Ng Jia Shin

From this activity, I was glad to meet the students from SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela. They were active to join all the activities. I was impressed by my group students with their creativity and innovation by solving problems and creating new products from newspaper. I was so proud of them, and the most highlighting news was when we got the first prize overall! Besides, I was grateful to have this golden opportunity to share my STPM experiences before entering Universiti Malaya. I hoped that the students could be inspired from my speech and choose the right paths of their own.

12. Ma Xon Yue

I am very happy to come to SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela to work with these middle school students. Together with them, I feel like I am back in high school. My task is to shoot videos and photos of everyone's activities. They are in front of the camera. Showing the smile of the sun, I am very happy, I saw their teamwork ability, they are seriously involved in every activity, we are here to let them have a clear goal for the future, and they introduced our university life and shared our experience.

13. Feng YiTing

This is a meaningful social engagement. We have more interactions and let us get to know each other better.

14. Mai Si Yuan

This is my first time to be a facilitator. The students are very active in the activity. I feel very excited and gratified.

15. Loveline Ubung Martin

I felt very excited to meet all the students and share what I know with them. I was touched to see how friendly they were as they welcomed us with open hearts. I am glad that this activity was able to impact their lives in a positive way.

16. Scholastika Juis

This activity reminded me of my high school life. I am so happy to be one of the facilitators for this programme and shared our experiences with them. I am glad that they were also happy with the activities and welcomed each and every one of us to their school.

17. Safina Jihan Amani

I was very happy to see high school students played and engaged in the games provided. Although I wasn't a facilitator, I still managed to get in touch with few of them. And at the end of the activity I had the chance to share my high school experience back in Indonesia and relate it to what they have here.

18. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

I was really happy to have this opportunity to know the SPM candidates. I really hope that they can do well in the examination soon. I really miss the students. They are all really sporting and talkative.

19. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I had a great time helping Shazzleen conduct Road to University at SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela. The teachers and students were very welcoming. I was so happy and relieved that all the activities planned were on track. I was happy to share with the students my experience back in Matriculation. I am happy that some of the Lela(s) are still in contact with me through social media.

20. Nur Amirah Aziz

Personally, i feel this activity was really helpful and meaningful for the students who will take SPM this year. I am really satisfied with the the students because they were easy to handle and the most important thing was that they respect us as their facilitators.

21. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

I am so thankful that everything was executed smoothly. Even though i was just working behind the scene, i could still felt the excitement as well as happy to see how the students completed all the game requirements.

22. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

I had so much fun during this activity! The kids there were so smart and very active. I like their enthusiasm about wanting to know more about the journey to enter university and I hope they receive enough information.

23. Nur Aida Izzaty bt Md Saad

Become a facilitator at the school are the best moment ever in my life because we can know and find out what they feel during the programme and how they use this chance to show their talent and being so clever to achieve what our leader wants from the students. I feel so happy and proud

of their works even they didn't win anything. They also really enjoy even our bonding was not too tough because it is just only a few hours with them.

24. Imari Eufrat Lubis

Being able to share my studies in Indonesia personally to them felt quite good. I opened up so that I can know more about how is the education system here and how do they proceed to University after high school. They asked me different simple questions which I would love to answer again anytime soon.

25. Ng Cai Qi

I felt happy when interacting with students at there. I felt like I became a secondary school student again when staying with them.

9.7 EARTHducation

By Nur Amirah binti Abd. Aziz

Activity	Earthducation with preschool of SK Dato Sagor
Date	18/4/2019 (Khamis)
Time	7:45 am – 11:45 am
Location	SK Dato Sagor
Members	Nur Amirah binti Abdul Aziz (Leader)
	Nurul Aina binti Ridzwan
	Mai Si Yuan
Attendance	25 SPAS Students
intendunce	1 SPAS lecturer
	Vice Principal of SK Dato Sagor
	Preschool of SK Dato Sagor
Objectives	1.Introduce the 3R campaign "reuse, reduce, recycle" to the students to gain early exposure about the importance of the 3R campaign.
	2.Develop the student's potential, mastering basic skills, and fostering positive attitudes in preparing for primary school.
	3.Sharpen the mind and creativity of children.

Tentative :

Time	Activities
0745 - 0815	Arrival of SPAS students and aerobic exercise with all teachers and students
0815- 0845	Opening ceremony
0845 - 0900	Ice Breaking
0900 - 0930	3R "reuse, reduce, recycle" session
0930- 1000	Recess
1000 - 1035	-Arts and Craft
1035 - 1115	Colouring contest
1115 - 1145	Closing ceremony and prize giving session

Description:

The objective of this programme is to introduce 3R campaign "reuse, reduce, recycle" to the students to gain early exposure about the importance of the 3R campaign. Next, this programme develops the student's potential, mastering basic skills, and fostering positive attitudes in preparing for primary school. Moreover, this programme also sharpens the mind and creativity of children.

The first activity was 3R session. This activity starts at 9.00 am after we had our aerobic exercise with all teachers and students. The students were divided into 9 small groups which lead by 2 SPAS students for each group. This session started with a brief introduction about the 3R campaign by Syahirah and Ain. They gave a very simple yet detail explanations to the kids so that they can understand well. Recycle bins (plastics bin, paper bin and glass bin) that are made of from recycled materials were also provided to illustrate the real one to them. Whenever the kids have curiosity about anything, which was the task for the facilitators of each group to make sure the kids always keep in track. Before this session ends, we played "guessed and win" where the kids were given some questions to answer randomly and the person who can answer will get candies. The responds given by the kids were so amazing which showed that they understood and the mission accomplished.

After a quick break, we had arts and crafts game where they were given a bunch of newspapers, colour papers, glue and cellophane-tape. They were so excited folding the papers to make airplane, ships and others. They gave us the excited feelings too throughout this activity. The facilitators also gave their full attention to the kids and play along with them. They were so smart, even some of them taught their fellow friends to fold airplane papers. After they had done their airplane, they flew their airplane at the back of the hall. They kept their crafts with them and brought them home. They were very energetic and hyper throughout this programme.

The last activity was colouring contest, the most awaited activity by the kids. Colour pencils were provided for every each of them. They were given a piece of colouring paper each and they started colouring. During this activity, I can see they expressed their creativity via colouring and some of them were really excellent at colouring and I am amazed with them. Not only that, this activity also sharpens their mind, they have to think what picture was that and what colour it should be. Some of the facilitators also took part in this activity, to give the kids support. At the end of the activity, facilitators of each group had to pick 1 winner for the most outstanding results. The programme was ended with the prize giving ceremony and a photography session.

We want to thank to the vice principal of SK Dato Sagor, Puan Nor Salmi binti Shaari, as well as Puan Siti Radziah Latib, preschool teacher of SK Dato Sagor, for engaging and help us in planning and carry out the event successfully. We would also want to thank all the participants who joined this activity and gave us the opportunity to engage with them.

Reflection:

1. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I felt excited to see the preschool students since I love kids. Even though some of them were very active, I understood they are still kids and I can handle the situation. I am very happy to play with them and they also happy with the activity.

2. Chen Xun

Seeing so many lovely children, I felt as if I had become a child myself. I played games with them and taught them drawing. Although the language was different, we still had a good time.

3. Zhao Peiyu

The kindergarten is really a magical place, the children are so lovely, I felt my voice was automatically soft there, they were full of vitality, their smile was very infectious, although I can't understand what they say.

4. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze

This programme was held at preschool. I was so happy because I was able to play with the kids. I was also happy to teach the kids about the recycle. I hope that they can use this knowledge in their daily life.

5. Scholastika Juis

Activities with preschool children have taught me the patience to make sure that they are in control. This is because; these children are very active and always have a very high curiosity about something. Apart from that, I feel very excited to be able to spend time playing and teaching them about recycling.

6. Wang Wenbo

Kindergarten is really a warm place. Every child is so cute and they have a little naughty to see them. They remember their childhood. Their memories of living a carefree life here will become my future memories. I play with the cute kids.

7. Ng Jia Shin

I was grateful to have this bunch of preschool children in SK Dato Sagor with me. To me, they are still innocent and cute. Being a child was always the best as we did not have to worry anything. I was satisfied to see the children being so active in joining all the group activities and colouring contest. I was joyful to see most of the children enjoying themselves so much in answering questions, and hoping that these behaviors would last longer for the sake of themselves. The introduction of 3R concept is hoped to help children leading a better environment.

8. Ba Yuchuan

The kids here are so cute and artless. I played games with them and drew pictures with them. When it was my turn to teach them how to fold a paper airplane, I forgot how to fold it. As a result, a lovely boy among them gave me the paper airplane he made by himself, I was so surprised and happy. Being with children made me feel carefree, and I also felt their courtesy and love when they said goodbye to us.

9. Ma Xin Yue

These children are so cute, we accompany them to play games to explain to them what garbage collection is so that they have a correct understanding of this, the children are actively involved in every activity, I saw their love for painting I paint with them and a little sister is willing to share her brush with me. I told them to stack the boats. They are all very good. When they are separated from them, the children are very polite and everyone is holding to our hands, I like these kids very much.

10. Feng YiTing

This is the most interesting activity. I played with kids. I was happy to hand them a newspaper to make a paper airplane. Although we have problems in communication, we spend a happy time.

11. Huang Zhuoli

We saw a lot of different character lovely children, some very cheerful, some very introverted, some very naughty. Can accompany so many children to do games is very happy!

12. Mai Si Yuan

Looking back on the event, my heart is filled with happiness, the children are lovely and smart. I taught them how to fold paper airplanes, and I felt a great sense of accomplishment.

13. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so tired but I also enjoy this programme. This is my first experience in handling kids. Some of them listen to the orders but some are not. They are so innocent, cute and curious with everything.

14. Loveline Ubung Martin

I enjoyed being with the children as they were curious and easy to handle. They were all willing to do the activities that we had prepared for them. I was happy to watch them being so enthusiastic to do the activities such as colouring and origami from used newspaper.

15. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I felt so excited because i get to see children at the kindergarten. They were so active, lovely and cute. They also were very playful and excited to answer the questions given. Memories with them were the valuable one for me since they showered us with love and respect us during the activities.

16. Nur Amirah Aziz

I really enjoyed my time with the kids as they were super cute and energetic. When Syahirah and Ain asked them questions about 3R campaign, they were eager to answer all the questions and they were quite competitive, which is good for them. I would say that this programme had achieved the main objectives and I am beyond happy for that. I also want to thank to all of my supportive friends for helping me out throughout this activity.

17. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

I enjoyed so much doing all the activities with the children at the school. There were very hyped and naughty as well but they listen to me.

18. Safina Jihan Amani

Earthducation activity was quite tiring but fun. The preschool kids were cute and smart too. Most of them can follow the activities that we've prepared and cooperate throughout the activity. It was full of laughter, moving around, and sweets.

19. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

This activity was really tiring but so exciting. It was hard to control the children but it was a great experience. I really love talked to them. I already miss them so much!

20. Darin Mikaila

I am so happy that I can play with the kids! Even though it was quite tiring, I'm still happy. The language was not a big challenge since I'm from Indonesia. Even though there were some sayings that I don't understand at all. I had so much fun with the kids!

21. Ng Cai Qi

When we arrived the school, I feel very happy because the kids are very cute, but at the moment we handle them, I felt nervous and tired because they are too active.

22. Imari Eufrat Lubis

I was happy that we could play with some kids. Managing them was quite tiring but overall it taught me a lot of lessons. They're really kind and open to strangers. One kid met me at the mosque while I was praying and he still remembered me. It was quite moving to still be remembered by someone that you only met for a day.

23. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

Earthducation was very challenging and super tiring to me because we had to deal with preschoolers which requires a lot of patience but it was a good experience. The kids were full of energy and cute, of course.

24. Nur Aida Izzaty bt Md Saad

They are so cute and so good during the programme. They also listened to facilitator's instructions for every activity. I feel so proud of them and feel so happy because they are so small and talkative. I hope I can see them again.

25. Nurul Aina bt Ridzwan

Kids here were so cute and passionate especially when they're doing what they love. I am so excited to see their excitement.

9.8 Cultural Night with Kampung Gajah

By Scholastika Juis

Activity	Cultural Night with Kampung Gajah society
Date	19/04/2019 (Friday)
Time	9:00 pm – 11.30 pm
Location	Dewan Serbaguna RPA 2 Kampung Gajah, Perak
Member	Scholastika Juis (Leader)
Attendance	25 SPAS students
	SPAS lecturers
	The villagers of Kampung Gajah
Objectives	1. To introduce the culture and uniqueness of the multicultural races
	among the villagers of Kampung Gajah and SPAS students.
	2. To strengthen the bond between villagers of Kampung Gajah and

Tentative:

Time	Activity
9:00pm – 9:20pm	The arrival of the villagers
9:20pm – 10:30pm	Performance by the villagers of Kampung Gajah and SPAS students
11.00pm-11.30pm	Food served

Description:

SPAS students consists of 14 local students and also 11 international students from China and Indonesia. So, our cultural night is a night specified to introduce our culture and show our talent to the villagers. It was motivated to bring traditional and fusion of multicultural performances to show the unity among SPAS students with our diverse and multicultural ethnics.

During cultural night, most of the SPAS students including the international students wore their kain batik in a unique way either as skirt or as a scarf around neck. Meanwhile other SPAS students, wear cheongsam and also baju kurung.

The cultural nights started with the singing performances presented by the China students. The China students sing the song "Wo Liang Dai Biao Wo De" and "Tian Mi Mi". Then, five students of SPAS performed Indonesian traditional dance performances called 'Saman dance". Later, the performances continued with the traditional "Sumazau dance". Then, the villagers of Kampung Gajah presented the "Marhaban" performance. After that, we listened to the "Rabbana" song from Youtube because the performers from Kampung Gajah could not come at that time. Finally, students of SPAS sing the song "Memori Tercipta" and dance the "Merdeka" song together. Lastly, we had special singing performances from one the villagers of Kampung Gajah, to cheer us up. Our cultural night was ended with giving the souvenirs to the performers. Overall, the activity had enlightened everyone with such cheerful performances by the SPAS students and also the villagers of Kampung Gajah.

We would like to thank the villagers for their cooperation and also Encik Mohamad Misbah Bin Abdullah as the headman of KRT RPA 2 Kampung Gajah for helping us a lot throughout the preparation of this activity. We would also like to thank our lecturer Dr. Rosazlin Binti Abdullah for being very supportive to us.

Reflection:

1. Scholastika Juis

Cultural night was an activity that gave me a lot of enjoyment. I am very happy to be able to show the unique culture of my own ethnic group. At the same time, I can also learn and saw the culture of my friends and residents of Kampung Gajah through every dance and singing performed.

2. Darin Mikaila

For me, the cultural night was the best night of our social engagement. I enjoyed it a lot. I am so happy that I had a chance to show the people in Kampung Gajah a dance from Aceh, Indonesia, my country. I am also happy to see my friends performed their own cultural activities. The residents of Kampung Gajah also seemed happy with the cultural night. They also gave us some beautiful performances. We really had a fun night.

3. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

This cultural night activity gave me opportunity to learn a dance from Acheh, Indonesia which is called Saman dance. For me, teamwork is very important to ensure the performance are well. The community also make a performance for this activity. This shows that they have the spirit towards the culture.

4. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so happy that night because I learn a dance from Sabah state and watched a traditional dance from Indonesia. singing shows also very entertained.

5. Ng Jia Shin

I was glad to represent a Chinese culture by wearing cheongsam and perform chinese songs to the villagers. Although there were some unexpected problems, we managed to end the event successfully. I appreciated the efforts from all the committee members as well as the presence of villagers to support throughout the event.

6. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I felt so happy because i got to see many traditional dances from different ethnics in Malaysia and also Indonesia.I was the mc for that night and i get to gain new experience and learned how to handle a ceremony.

7. Ain Batrisyia Bt Noor Azmi

It was a wonderful night. I participated in doing the sumazau dance and it was so fun to be able to present it to them. The cultural night was even merrier with the performance by the villagers. The food served by them is delicious too.

8. Chen Xun

I really enjoyed the culture night, and it was an honor to be able to sing beautiful Chinese songs and share them with the residents. They seemed satisfied with our performance, and I also enjoyed other performances, no matter songs or dances.

9. Zhao Peiyu

On the Culture night, we chinese students came on the stage together to sing two chinese songs, and we also wore the local traditional clothes which was very interesting. We also enjoyed the representative dance of other students, and the local residents also had a very wonderful performance.

10. Nur Farhana Bt Mat Roze

During the cultural night, I am able to dance to dance an Indonesia dances. I felt happy because all of my hard work to practice the dances paid off because I saw many people enjoyed our performances.

11. Ba Yuchuan

I performed a group dance with other guys in the cultural night, I am very glad that our lecturer and the villagers there come to see our performance. I think I look good in the local national costumes, and I feel much closer to my friends. I enjoyed the cultural night very much.

12. Wang Wenbo

On culture night, chinese students sang two Chinese songs together. We wore batik as our costume. I am glad that they enjoyed our performances. This makes us feel very honored. And we learned about the traditional culture of Malay, which makes us feel happy. Besides that, I am very grateful for the enthusiasm and encouragement from villagers of Kampung Gajah.

13. Huang Zhuoli

I really like culture night and cultural performances but I'm really not good at sing. I did not bring any traditional clothes with us and we borrow the batik from local students. And if we have chance do any cultural activities again, we will do much better.

14. Loveline Ubung Martin

I enjoyed culture night because I was able to share some Borneon culture to my new Kampung Gajah friends. I was also inspired by the culture of the Kampung Gajah people which included a traditional form of singing called marhaban.

15. Ma Xinyue

During cultural night, we wore batik and presented two chinese songs. They gave us applause after watched our performances. I am very happy with the enthusiasm of the residents. Thank you very much for this event.

16. Feng Yiting

Personally speaking, this night was the best night of our social engagement. Our Chinese students were proud of sing Chinese song. At this time, the residents of Kampung Gajah also sing local sing.

17. Mai Siyuan

Culture night is a very interesting activity. We wore batik that night and also showed chinese culture to the local residents by singing two chinese songs. After that, I also saw my friends' dancing performance, I was very happy because I took their video as our memories.

18. Safina Jihan Amani

Cultural night is one of my favourite activity. It was nice that we get to share different cultures to each other and enjoying it together. I could see that many villagers were also interested with the performances that more people came on that night. It was also relaxing after we realized that the practices for our performances had finally paid off.

19. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

Culture Night was a very happening night for me. We released our stress and interacted with many people. There's a lot of preparation that we have done before the programme. So, culture night was handled smoothly.

20. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I had a great time during Cultural Night. My friends and I managed to learn the dance moves for our Sumazau performance in a short amount of time which was kind of cool. I also get to watch talents by the residents of Kampung Gajah like the Marhaban. I felt very happy seeing the community hall filled with villagers that came to support us.

21. Nur Amirah Aziz

I experienced new thing where I learned Sumazau dance from my fellow friends and they were really expert in this. There were also a few other performances from the villagers and they were really good. It was such a fun night.

22. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

Never in my live i felt so much emotion in one night. I was excited, confused, anxious and nervous on the same time. Too much to describe. The good thing is, i learned something new such as Saman Dance and also learned how to control the sound system with the help from one of the villager. I'm glad i have him throughout the event. I've learnt so much from him. And most importantly, i managed to push myself out of my limit.

23. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

The night when you do not know that will happen. When you know about your own self who really do not know how to dancing, singing and so on but on this night you have to do that. That was so amazing night among the other because you can know what talent do you have besides being a 24 hours student in your life. I am so proud of the SPAS students who were practicing to succeed this night in front of the villagers.

24. Ng Cai Qi

That night was very fun and we can enjoy the dances and songs. Although some conflict happened that night, we managed to settle it together.

25. Imari Eufrat Lubis

Cultural night was awesome. We got to present different cultures among the way. I was happy that a lot of people came to come and watch us performing at cultural night. It felt good. I was taking pictures that night and to conclude, I took a lot of memorable pictures.

9.9 Anti-Dengue Programme By Nur Farhana Mat Roze

Activity	Dengue Programmes	
Date	20/4/2019 (Saturday)	
Time	8.00am – 1.00pm	
Location	KRT RPA 2, Kampung Gajah	
Members	1. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze (Leader)	
	2. Chen Xun	
	3. Feng Yi Ting	
Attendance	25 SPAS Students	
	1 SPAS lecturer	
	The villagers of Kampung Gajah	
	Representatives of Pejabat Kesihatan Perak Tengah	
	Representatives of Majlis Daerah Perak Tengah	
	Representatives of Angkatan Pertahanan Awam	
	Representatives of Polis Diraja Malaysia	
Objectives	1. To strengthen relationship between the students and all of the community	
	of Kampung Gajah.	
	2. To raise awareness on dengue at Kampung Gajah	
	3. To educate the community on dengue prevention and control	
	4. To eradicate the mosquitoes breeding habitats	

Tentative :

Time	Activity
8.00am -8.20am	The arrival of villagers
	Breakfast
8.20am -8.30am	Dengue briefing from Assistant Environment Health Officer from
	Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah.
8.30am -10.00am	Gotong-royong activity
10.00am-10.15am	Health exhibition
10.15am-11.00am	Dengue Talk by Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah
11.00am-1.00pm	Closing ceremony
	Lucky draw
	Lunch

Description:

The objective of this programme is to strengthen relationship between the students and all of the community of Kampung Gajah. This programme also aims to raise awareness of the community of Kampung Gajah on dengue. Besides raising the awareness, it also aims to educate the community on dengue prevention and control. The last objective is to eradicate the mosquitoes breeding sites at Kampung Gajah. The dengue programme was a joint venture programmes with Kampung Gajah. This programme was a programme under KRT RPA 2. This programme was also joined by Pejabat Kesihatan Perak Tengah, Majlis Daerah Perak Tengah, Angkatan Pertahanan Awam and Polis Diraja Malaysia.

The first event was a briefing on dengue by the Assistant Environmental Health Officer from Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah. During the briefing, the participants get so many input and

knowledge. The briefing was about how to find the possible breeding site for mosquitoes. The participants also able to know the function of abate and how to use it.

The second activity was gotong royong event. The students were divided into groups. During the event, we are able to remove the containers that which might cause the mosquitoes breeding. The participants also get hands on experience on how to use abate. Abate was used to kill the mosquitoes larvae. The gotong-royong royong event was good because the participants get to gain new kind of experience. Third event was a health exhibition event. During this event, some of the participant get to have an oral check-up.

During the dengue event, we also distribute a lucky draw form to the villagers of Kampung Gajah. The villagers need to fill in the form for the lucky draw event during the closing ceremony. There is also a talk given person in charge from Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah. The speker once again emphasize on what is dengue. Dengue comprised of two which are dengue and dengue hemorrhagic fever. The speaker also talk on how to prevent dengue and all.

The last event was closing ceremony. During the closing ceremony, we give away the lucky draw prizes to the chosen person. For this activity, we were so thankful to representatives from KRT RPA 2 Kampung Gajah, Encik Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah. He has helped us plan this programme carefully, accordingly and became successful. We also want to thank to all the bodies, the participants and the community of Kampung Gajah for willingness to join this programmes. Last but not least, Dr Roaszlin bin Abdullah whom guide us throughout this event.

Reflecions

1. Nur Farhana Mat Roze

I think the objective of this program was achieved. The aim of this programme is to eradicate the possible breeding sites while strengthening the bond between the resident and all the agencies involved. During the programme, the students are able to strengthen the bond and increase the knowledges. Thus, I am happy because the objectives have been achieved.

2. Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli

I felt happy because this programme can tighten the bonding with the people there. This activity also can create teamwork within community to clean the surrounding area to ensure people keeps healthy.

3. Scholastika Juis

I am very happy to be able to contribute to clean up the Kampung Gajah housing area as a step towards preventing the dengue. Through this activity, I am able to create awareness about the importance of maintaining the cleanliness of the environment within me to be an individual, a student and also a responsible society.

4. Darin Mikaila

I feel happy because this activity strengthened the bond between the people in Kampung Gajah and all the people that involved in this activity. Moreover, this activity was also helpful for the people there. We increased their awareness about the importance of keeping our environment clean and healthy, and also their knowledge.

5. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

Cooperation from the villagers and other agencies are really helpful in order to make this program successful. Hopefully, this activity could decrease the number of dengue cases in Kg Gajah.

6. Ng Jia Shin

I was glad to join this activity. Together with the villagers, we helped to pick up the rubbish such as plastic containers that having potential to trap water. I was joyful to join this programme because I could manage to reduce the risk for the villagers to get dengue. Our actions were a success to ensure the health of villagers. I was happy to have a free teeth checking too.

7. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

For this activity, we joined and helped the villagers to clean up their residential area by picking trash like plastics and containers that have the potential to become a resevoir of water that will then lead to a mosquito breeding. Eventhough it was blazing hot, it was a joyful programme and im glad i was a part of it.

8. Nurul Aina bt Ridzwan

This time, we have cooperated with the villagers and many other agencies to run the anti-dengue programme in Kampung Gajah. Throughout this activity, i felt so excited to do every each of the tentatives. This is because it had enlightened me about the importance of preserving our environment, so that it will be protected from the threat of dengue fever.

9. Ng Cai Qi

During this programme, I felt very lucky when I knew how to use Abate and I can prevent the dengue disease from infected. We picked up containers that can store water, and put Abate into drains those contain mosquito larva. Even though the period was short, but we enjoyed that moment.

10. Chen Xun

I am very happy to participate in this activity. I listened to the lectures on dengue with the residents, pick up garbage and killed mosquitoes together, and I also have learned a lot of useful knowledge.

11. Zhao Peiyu

In China, I have only heard about dengue fever in the reports, but I learned how to effectively prevent mosquito reproduction and understand the harm of mosquitoes during this activity. It is really impressive.

12. Ba Yuchuan

I am very proud to do something for the people in this village. We work together as a team to clean up the garbage around the village. In the process of cleaning up, I realized the importance of protecting the environment. I also learned something about dengue fever and how to prevent it, I think it's also useful for me. This activity not only helped the villagers, but also made me feel very happy.

13. Wang Wenbo

For dengue I don't know anything, I haven't even heard of it. But when I heard news about dengue. I realized that this is a very serious disease. Dengue fever usually occurs between May and November of each year and is transmitted by mosquitoes. So we have done a big cleanup of the entire village ,as much as possible to avoid people getting the disease. And hope there will be no disease.

14. Huang Zhuoli

Last semester, I heard about a Chinese student who got dengue fever after being bitten by a mosquito. It scares me a lot because I get bitten by mosquitoes all the time. After learning about dengue fever, I learned more about the disease, but I was less afraid of it.

15. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I gained a lots of inputs about dengue and how to manage it in this programme.Next,me,my friends,villagers and NGO communities were working together as a team to help cleaned the places around the village and cleared up the place that was being affected by mosquito larva.That was a memorable experience for me since it makes me realized the importance of keeping our surrounding safe and clean .

16. Loveline Ubung Martin

At the start of the program, I felt very excited to join the program as it was an opportunity to explore the neighbourhood and interact with the locals in the area. I was surprised to know that the people in Kampung Gajah took the threat of dengue very seriously and this inspired me to be even more aware and active in combatting dengue in my own area.

17. Ma Xin Yue

I didn't know much about dengue fever before. Through this activity, I got a good understanding of what is dengue fever and how we should prevent dengue fever and prevent mosquitoes from breeding. We helped the residents to carry out the cleanup work and possibly avoided the disease.

18. Feng YiTing

During this program, we helped the villagers to pick up the rubbish such as plastic containers and prevent infections disease. Even though the weather is balazing, It is necessary and meaningful.

19. Mai Si Yuan

I learned something about dengue fever and how mosquitoes grow. Because mosquitoes transmit dengue fever, we work with local residents to pick up trash that might provide a habitat for mosquitoes. Although the weather is very hot, but I do not feel hard, because I think we do are meaningful things.

20. Safina Jihan Amani

The dengue program was especially fun to me personally. Although it was the last day of our Social Engagement program, we all still had our spirits full. It was a pretty lot of work as we had to walk through the streets in between the villagers' houses, yet it felt meaningful. The people from the government were also very kind and understanding. It has exposed me to more information on dengue and the importance on avoiding it.

21. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

The programme dengue was such a benefit to us. I was really proud to be involved in the dengue programme.

22. Nur Amirah Aziz

I hope with the help of this programme, it will prevent dengue diseases from spreading among the community of Kampung Gajah. I felt lucky because we worked together with the NGO and community to clean up the area.

23. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

The Dengue Programme was definitely a good experience especially working together with APM, Health Department of Perak and many more. I also gained knowledge on the spreading of dengue. I felt like programmes like this should be done more often.

24. Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad

I hope all the villagers get information from this programme about the dangerous effect of dengue towards human. They also need to take care of their self because the cases of dengue in that village are not common cases.

25. Imari Eufrat Lubis

The message that we intended to give to villagers was well received. They need to take care of themselves if there were a dengue outbreak to happen at that moment. The doctors told them a lot of things regarding dengue so they are well covered. I was happy that the message went through to them.

9.10 A Visit to the Museum & Labu Sayong Factory

By Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

Activity	A Visit to the Museum and Labu Sayong Factory
Date	20 April 2019
Time	2.00pm – 4.00pm
Location	Pasir Salak Historical Complex, Kampong Gajah
	Labu Sayong Factory Tanjung Bidara Kampong Gajah
Members	1. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin (Leader)
	2. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad
Attendance	25 SPAS Students
	1 SPAS lecturer
	Mr. Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, President of KRT RPA2, Kg Gajah,
Objectives	1. To enhance and share the knowledge of Pasir Salak's history.
	2. To gain experience about the process in making traditional art craft.

Tentative :

Time	Activity
2.00pm -2.30pm	Arrive at Labu Sayong Factory
2.30pm-3.00pm	Depart to Pasir Salak Historical Complex
3.45pm-4.00pm	Photography session

Description:

The objective of this visit to the Pasir Salak Historical Complex is to enhance and share the knowledge of Pair Salak's history among us and others. Furthermore, the visit to Labu Sayong Factory is to gain experience about the process in making traditional art craft.

As we arrived at the Labu Sayong Factory, the owner greeted us with open hand. The owner then introduced us the types of Labu Sayong that and explained the details about the uniqueness of the traditional craft. The owner did the demonstration on the process of making the craft. This handcrafted work originated from Perak Darul Ridzuan. Then, the owner gave us permission to scratch our names on the pottery which was really meaningful to us. Photograph session with the owner and we departed to the museum.

Next, we visited the Pasir Salak Historical Complex. We got free passes to enter the museum which actually the ticket cost RM3 per person. The Pasir Salak Historical Complex pays tribute to warriors such as Dato' Sagor and Dato' Maharaja Lela. The main attraction at Pasir Salak Historical Complex is the Time Tunnel. This is a traditional Malay building with a series of dioramas inside arranged in chronological order, depicting the main flash points and important events in the history of Perak. We got the chance to visit this Time Tunnel and learned the historical event of Pasir Salak Kampung Gajah. Then, around 4.00pm, we gathered in front of the museum for photograph session.

Reflections:

1. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

At the end of our program, we can spend our time together visited historical place and tried new things such as learn the ways to make 'labu sayong'. I felt touched and proud throughout the visits.

2. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I felt excited to visit the labu sayong factory and Pasir Salak muzeum. I can learn and know how to make labu sayong. Besides, I also can enhance knowledge and know the history of Pasir Salak.

3. Chen Xun

The visit to the museum made me understand the history and culture of Pasir Salak. I really appreciate caiqi and jiaxin for explaining the history to me. When I visited labu sayong factory, I carved my name on your pottery.

4. Zhao Peiyu

In the museum, I learned about the history of Malaysia, including wars, weapons, the origin of religion, the evolution of traditional costumes and so on. This activity enabled us, especially students from different countries, to have a deeper understanding of Malaysia.

5. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze.

I am so happy because I am able to visit history tunnel of pasir salak and the labu sayong factory. This is my first experience of visiting these places. I am excited and grateful for being able to visit these places.

6. Wang Wenbo

We went to visit the local museum. Here I felt a strong historical atmosphere. I saw here about the ancient Malay culture and the modern culture. I saw how people have the present life. I know that life is now an ancestor. We exchanged their lives, so we should cherish everything we have now.

7. Nur Khalilah bt Ahmad Zaiadi

I felt so honoured because I was allowed to visit Pasir Salak Historical Complex and Labu Sayong Factory. That were my first time visit the place and they were very exciting. I got to learn new things and also gain new experiences that i will never forget.

8. Ng Jia Shin

It was a great experience for me to pay a visit to labu sayong factory. I was impressed with the uniqueness of traditional art craft. For the historical complex, I was excited to share my history knowledge by explaining the historical events to my China friends when we visited the tunnel in the museum. I enjoyed the beautiful scenery of historical complex so much. I also got to know the exact location where J.W.W Birch was being killed long times ago.

9. BA Yuchuan

I feel excited to visit the labu sayong factory and Pasir Salak muzeum. Because I have stayed here for many days, I like this place very much. Through this activity, I can have a deeper understanding of this place. In the museum, I have learned about the history of Malaysia and seen exquisite sculptures and some well-preserved cultural relics. And I saw some pottery in the labu sayong factory, the pottery moved me a lot because it reminded me of my motherland, I also carved a

pottery semi-finished product under the guidance of the staff, the things we did impressed me deeply and made me feel that this activity was very successful.

10.Ma Xinyue

I am very happy to be able to visit the labu sayong factory and the Pasir Salak museum. After visiting the museum, I have a certain understanding of the history of Malaysia. The cultural relics have been preserved and preserved. When visiting the pottery factory, we have learned about different ceramic methods in Malaysia, and we have personally tried how to carve ceramic art, which makes me feel very meaningful.

11. Feng YiTing

At the end, we went to the local museum, we learn about the new things of Malaysia. Thanks for Jia shin and Choky Qi explain patiently the history of Malaysia and we can deeper understand of Malaysia.

12. Huang Zhuoli

Visiting the history museum made me know more about the history of Malaysia, I saw a lot of swords, I was especially interested in these things. It's a great event!

13.Maisiyuan

I feel very happy to visit the museum with my friends. I learned about the history of Malaysia from this activity, and they would explain to me what I did not understand. I am very grateful to them.

14. Darin Mikaila

I am very happy to visit the museum and the factory. I'm amazed to see all the historical background of Perak. The pottery factory made me learn about the handcraft in Malaysia. It is so beautiful and unique. The creator must have an incredible skill.

15. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so happy because I learn new things and feel proud as Malaysian people.

16. Loveline Ubung Martin

I was inspired by the art that I saw in the Perak Museum as well as the Labu Sayong factory. As I learned more about the history of Perak, I felt grateful for the sacrifices of our country's warriors. I was also inspired by the roles our past political leaders played in the formation of Malaysia.

17. Scholastika Juis

Studying the history of Pasir Salak teached me how to be grateful with the peace we had today. Previous fighters have sacrificed for the sake of national independence. Apart from visiting the Pasir Salak museum, I am also very happy to have an opportunity to visit an interesting labu sayong factory.

18. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

After very busy and tiring days, we went to pasir salak museum and labu sayong factory before we headed back home. It was a short trip but it was fun. I've learned few things about the history of Pasir Salak and i also learned how to craft a labu sayong. It was a memorable experience!

19. Safina Jihan Amani

The visit to Pasir Salak was interesting. I was exposed to histories that I didn't know before. The visit to labu sayong factory was also fun. There, they showed us the process of making labu sayong and what makes it unique.

20. Nur Amirah Aziz

The visit to labu sayong factory was awesome. I experienced it myself carving labu sayong and wrote my name on it. Then, we get to visit Pasir Salak museum, where I learned a lot of history there. I was a memorable short trip ever!

21. Imari Eufrat Lubis

The visit to the labu sayong was quite interesting. It felt new to write your name on a pot yourself. I used to watch it on tv but doing the first time felt different in real life. Then we went to Pasir Salak Museum which I learned a lot about J.W.W Birch. This short trip was quite nice and meaningful.

22. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

Visiting to labu sayong is so fun for me because we can see how to make a labu sayong. We can learn and get informations about labu sayong. I also feel so happy with our ketua kampung because he really wants us to visit the museum to see how unique Kampung Gajah is.

23. Ng Cai Qi

I felt happy because I can experience the ways to make labu sayong. I can also enjoy the history of Malaysia and describing it to our China friends.

24. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

Even though I am from Perak, it was my first time I watched the making of Labu Sayong lively. Plus, we went to Pasir Salak Museum that kept a lot of history of Malays there. I am so thankful and lucky to be able to learn more about Perak through this visit.

25. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I felt excited to visit the labu sayong factory and Pasir Salak museum after a few hectic days. I was able to understand more on the history of Pasir Salak. It was my first time seeing the making of labu sayong in live action which I was able to learn on how to make a labu sayong.

9.11 Kampung Gajah Sports Day By Ng Jia Shin

Activity	Kampung Gajah Sports Day
Date	19th April 2019 (Saturday)
Time	3.00pm-6.00pm
Location	Laman Baroh, Bendang Besar, Kampung Gajah
Members	 Ng Jia Shin (leader) Ng Cai Qi Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli Nurul Shazzleen Binti Sharan Wang Wenbo
Attendance	25 SPAS students 1 lecturer The villagers of Kampung Gajah
Objective	 To strengthen the bond between the community of Kampung Gajah and the SPAS students. To highlight the importance of teamwork and cooperation in completing tasks. To foster a healthy competition among the community of Kampung Gajah and SPAS students. To inculcate SPAS students with an attitude of responsibility towards the environment To promote a healthy lifestyle by exercising hand and eye coordination with the focus of participants.

Tentative:

Time	Activity
3.00pm-3.15pm	The arrival of SPAS students
3.15pm-3.30pm	Briefing
3.30pm-4.30pm	Gotong-royong program
4.30pm-4.45pm	Tea break
4.45pm-5.45pm	Telematch
5.45pm-6.00pm	Prize giving ceremony

Description:

First and foremost, one of the aims to conduct this activity is to lead a healthy lifestyle among SPAS students as well as the community of Kampung Gajah by exercising hand and eye coordination with the focus of participants. In the gotong-royong program, SPAS students are expected to have a sense of responsibility towards a clean environment. Besides strengthening the bond between the community of Kampung Gajah and SPAS students, healthy competitions can be fostered among them. It is important to achieve the value of teamwork and cooperation in order to make this event a success.

From homestay to Laman Baroh, Bendang Besar in Kampung Gajah, we took around 15 minutes for preparation. We arrived at the destination safely at around 3.15pm. The villagers were already waiting for us and gave us a warm welcome when we reached. According to the briefing from the president of Village Community Management Council (MPKK), Encik Kamil Bin Sidon, we had separated into 3 groups. The first group consisted of all boys where they were responsible for outdoor cleaning. For the other two groups, it consisted of girls where they would be going to cleaning surau. For me and other four committee members, we were waiting for youth and sports officer, Encik Payrol for his arrival and arrangements. It took around an hour for gotong-royong from 3.30pm to 4.30pm and all SPAS students were treated a tea break. At the same time, we had got ready for the props in that selected area. Thanks to Encik Payrol bin Makasuf and his team for their assistance.

The first game was started at around 4.45pm with 'Bursting balloon'. In this telematch, five groups consisting of SPAS students and villagers joined. For each group, it consisted of 4 members. The first member from each group had to run to opposite to blow the balloon until it burst, then ran back to his or her original position. The second member continued the game after coming back of the first member. The game began after making crystal clear instructions to the participants. The winner was the group that completing the tasks with the fastest speed. The name of the winner's representative was recorded for the purpose of prize giving ceremony.

Next, the second game was named 'Spoon with Ping Pong Ball'. This game was constructed to test the balancing and focusing of participants. There were five groups in total, each with 7 members. The first participant was required to hold the spoon with ping pong ball in his or her mouth and went to the opposite side and made the back to the original position. The second member from the particular group would continue the game until all members had carried the ping pong ball. If the ping pong ball fell down, the participant had to pick it up and continue the journey. The winner of the group was taken according to the speed for completing the tasks.

For the third game, we had played 'Coconut Bowling'. The game was similar to bowling, but the coconuts were used instead of bowling balls. For the bowling pins, we used small plastic bottles as a substitution. To add more weight, the bottles were filled with water. The coconut had made the bowling game more difficult to complete. The tasks needed a lot of patience and communications among the group members. There were 5 groups as well with 5 members in a group Throughout this activity, we can learn how to reuse plastic bottles and utilize the natural products in the environment, which were the coconuts. We could conserve and preserve the environment if each and every one of us was willing to take action.

After that, we proceeded to the fourth game, which was 'Filling Bottle with Water'. In this game, sponges were used to absorb as much as water in small pails, then ran straight to the endpoint to squeeze the water into big plastic bottles. The highest water level in the plastic bottle would be considered as the winner of the group. The duration of this game is about 5 minutes. The group members were arranged as previous, which consisted of SPAS students and villagers.

Lastly, we managed to conduct the final sports event named as 'Balloon Love'. This game required high communication and understanding skills among team members. The group members

57

had to line up and space apart among themselves. Without looking to the back, the participant had to throw a water balloon backward and the teammate behind would try the best to catch the water balloon. The group who managed to pass the water balloon to the last member with the most amount of water balloon would be considered as the winner. This game went smoothly until we got the same result where two teams having the same amount of water balloons. In order to search for the first runner up, we continued the game with the remaining water balloons.

Prize giving session was held after the sports event. I became an emcee to announce the winners for each of the activities. For the first runner up, they will get 3 sets of Tupperware with plastic bottles. Whereas for second runner up, they will get a recycling bag full of snacks and sweets. A big thank you to Encik Kamil and Dr Rosazlin for willing to give out the presents. The prizes were selected to achieve the concept of reuse, reduce and recycle. It was hoped that all of the villagers could aware of the pollution of the environment and work together to save our mother planet. We enjoyed the program so much. After the sports event, we cleaned the surrounding area before we left. We had the opportunity to plant the the coconut seedlings as well!

Reflections: 1. Ng Jia Shin

Throughout this event, indeed I learnt a lot. From the preparation, I learnt how to communicate well with youth and sports officer in Kampung Gajah, Encik Payrol. I was glad that he had helped me by giving his suggestion, commitment as well as contributions throughout the activity. I would like to express my gratitude towards my program coordinator, Dr Rosazlin for her support and presence on that event day. Besides, I would like to express my appreciation towards my committee members, Cai Qi, Shazzleen, Syafiqah and Vincent who have helped me to conduct the activities as well as others who gave support by joining the games. In addition, a big thank you to the team of person-in-charge from Kampung Gajah, who has helped me to manage the event by preparing and arranging the props and giving instructions to the participants. Last but not least, the village participants that have joined the games that we had discussed was greatly appreciated. It was unexpected to me that the villagers giving strong support to me, and I was touched by them. Even though the sun was striking hot, they were willing to join us. These wonderful memories would keep in my heart forever.

2. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I felt satisfied with the sports day activity. This is because they also involved in each activity. I also can learn new things in handling a programme where I helping Jia Shin in handling this sports day.

3. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so happy to see the villagers and students from SPAS playing all the games provided. From this activity, we can see clearly the cooperation between students and villagers although some of them did not understand English.

4. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I am very excited because SPAS students and Kampung Gajah residents were playing as a team to win a game. There are lots of new things that i learned and I also gained a new experience playing with Malaysian traditional games.

5. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

It was a super fun evening to spend with the villagers! We teamed up with them and played a lot of fun games. Even though it was scorching hot, the villagers, SPAS students and even Dr. Rosazlin still participated in every game. Also, the bihun goreng is so delicious!

6. Chen Xun

I was very impressed by the sports day. First, I cleaned the square with the team members, and then I helped prepare the materials. Then I participated in the game. By the way, the Malay snacks prepared by the residents were delicious.

7. Zhao Peiyu

What impressed me most in this sports meeting was the project of blowing up balloons. The atmosphere was very hot, but I didn't want to try the second time when the balloon burst near my mouth. Despite this small episode, everyone still had a good time on this day.

8. Nur Farhana Binti Mat Roze

I felt happy because I am able to join Kampung Gajah Sports Day Activity. During the programmes, I am able to communicate with the residents of Kampung Gajah. I was also able to know new people during the programme.

9. Darin Mikaila

The sports day was super fun and I had so much joy! I could notice that the villagers were also happy with this sports day event. Everyone was having a good time and we strengthened the bond between the SPAS students and the villagers. The food was also really delicious, especially the doughnuts!

10. Ba Yuchuan

The sports day was a good time, we played games with the villagers, and the games were very interesting. I almost took part in all of the games. I could feel the enthusiasm of the villagers. I was pleasantly surprised that a local people spoke Mandarin to me, and I learned the importance of teamwork and the power it can bring.

11. Wang WenBo

When I heard that there was a game in our event. I feel so happy.Because I can play game with others. We enjoy this event because in this activity not only the fun of the event, but also delicious food and delicious drinks. And in this game, I feel the importance of the team.I think I will pay more attention to teamwork in the next life.

12. Huang Zhuo Li

I swear, this must be the most interesting day for me! Although we did a lot of hard work before starting this part, it did not affect my enthusiasm to participate in the activity at all. The kids I played with were so cute, they even gave me snacks at the end of the awards. The children are very polite. I'm so happy! Finally I secretly put the snacks back in his bag ~

13. Loveline Ubung Martin

I felt very sad as I was unable to join this activity due to my falling sick during the day. However, I felt happy for my friends who were able to join this program and interact with the youth and children of Kampung Gajah through some fun activities.

14. Ma Xin Yue

When I learned that there would be a sports meeting, I was looking forward to it. Although the place to hold the event was very simple, it was the happiest moment for everyone to play. Adults, children and students all played together. This test everyone's teamwork ability is not a person's ability to win, it is necessary for everyone to work together to get the first, the children are very cute, I was infected by their smile.

15. Feng YiTing

I felt so cheerful because SPAS students and local residents get well along with each other. Though the local residents can't understand English, We help each other and competed each other.

16. Mai Si Yuan

We cleaned the mosque with the local residents, and during that time, I chatted happily with them, even though we did not speak the same language. Then I witnessed the whole process of the sports meeting, everyone had a good time, because friendship came first and competition came second. Finally I learned how to grow coconuts. I am very happy to get a lot from this activity.

17. Scholastika Juis

I had a great time because I was able to play and get involved in the activities carried out along with the villagers. This activity taught us the importance of teamwork. Besides that, this activity also creates bond between the SPAS students and the villagers.

18. Safina Jihan Amani

Sports day activity was fun and full of energy. I remembered there were number of kids joining the activity and most of them were thrilled and smiling. It was also nice that we get to cooperate with the villagers in certain games as if we've known each other since a long time. I think the activity has strengthen the bonding between us and the villagers.

19. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

Sports day was really exciting despite the tiredness. We made some great memories throughout the programme. The day was so hot but the community of Kampong Gajah also involved in the games we prepared. I was so shocked with the incredible attendance from the community.

20. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I felt like Kampung Gajah Sports Day was indeed one of the highlights of Social Engagement. I believe that not only the villagers had a great time but the SPAS students as well especially international students because the activities carried out were very traditional. Everyone was full of energy despite the hot weather.

21. Nur Amirah Aziz

I was really enjoying Sports Day activity. Even though the weather was so hot and all of us exhausted, but we did it. Plus, all the foods were so delicious. I took the chance to play the games with my friends and also the villagers, we did great and we won the game!

22. Nurul Aina bt Ridzwan

I believe that Sports Day is one of the best activities throughout the programme. It is because we were having such a good time with the villagers of Kg Gajah. We were given the random group, alongside with the villagers, teamed up to win the events. It was so exciting and so much fun. I believe the memories that we created together would remain for a long period of time.

23. Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad

The activities that run up by Jia Shin, Syafiqah, Shazzleen and all the villagers who are in charged are the best because villagers also have fun with the activities. They also participated along with the SPAS students to play the games. I feel so proud and touched with our bonding when the activities are started.

24. Ng Cai Qi

I helped Jia Shin to organize this activity. The sports held were very fun and I could see everyone was enjoying it. That day very hot and the sun was torrid. Although I felt I would become darker after this I still enjoyed this.

25. Imari Eufrat Lubis

At the start I didn't want to play because I was too tired and it was too hot. But after being forced to play it wasn't that bad at all. It was fun in a way I get to entertain people and I get to entertain myself in the process. I was happy that everyone enjoyed what we brought to them.

9.12 Closing Ceremony by Ng Cai Qi

Activity	Closing Ceremony Social Engagement
Date	20th April 2019
Time	10.30am - 12.00pm
Location	Dewan Serbaguna RPA2, Kg Gajah
Members	 Ng Cai Qi (Leader) Zhao Pei Yu
Attendance	25 SPAS students 1 SPAS lecturer The villagers of Kampung Gajah
Objectives	1. Officially End Social Engagement SPAS 2019

Tentative:

Time	Activity
10.30am - 11.00am	The speech is given by VIPs
11.00am - 11.30am	Souvenir given session
11.30am - 12.00pm	Lucky draw session

Description:

The objective of this activity is to officially end social engagement SPAS session 2018/2019.

The VIPs invited included Mr Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, the chairman of KRT RPA2 Kg. Gajah, Mr Hafiz, the assistant district health officer, Mrs Nurasmah bt Mohammad Yusuf, the assistant officer of Department of National Unity and Integration Perak Tengah Seri Iskandar, Mrs Norayanti binti Abd Rahman, the district health and dental officer, and Dr Rosazlin bt Abdullah, the director of Social Engagement SPAS Session 2018/2019.

This closing ceremony was held in conjunction with the anti-dengue programme which came after the anti-dengue programme. The emcees were Khalilah and Farhana.

First, Mr Mohammad Misbah was invited to give his speech. In his talk, he told briefly about the flow of SPAS students by meeting and discussions. He also felt thankful for our arrival and contribution to Kampung Gajah. He said that this Social Engagement Programme from SPAS had made a great connection between UM and residents of Kampung Gajah. Mrs Nurasmah delivered a talk where she said that she had a great time with residents and SPAS students during the anti-dengue programme. She would like to express her appreciation towards SPAS students for their contributions. Last but not least, Dr Rosazlin gave a speech to congratulate the commitment and contribution from villagers and SPAS students in this Social Engagement Programme because this programme is a linkage between society and university students.

After giving the speeches, souvenirs from SPAS University of Malaya were given to VIPs of the closing ceremony and the others such as Mr Payrol, the representative of Youth and Sports Officer. The souvenirs given were a certificate of appreciation and souvenirs. In return, Labu Sayong was given to Dr Rosazlin.

After the souvenir giving session, a lucky draw was held. There were 50 villagers as well as students to get the lucky draw present. The closing ceremony was ended with delicious lunch for VIPs while the rests of us cleaned and arranged the hall.

Reflection:

1. Ng Cai Qi

I felt appreciated for residents in Kampung Gajah gave full commitment to us to accomplish our mission and this Social Engagement programme.

2. Nur Syafiqah Fazli

I felt happy because of the community involved in this closing ceremony. This event well with the help of the community.

3. Ng Jia Shin

A closing ceremony indicates that a farewell for us after 4 days and 3 nights in Kampung Gajah. I had invited Encik Payrol, youth and sports officer to receive his certificate of appreciation. A big thank you to the villagers who were willing to present in this ceremony. Most importantly, not forgetting to thank Dr Roszalin for her presence and support.

4. Nurul Shazzleen Sharan

I felt so happy because all activities went well and the villagers that always give support and cooperation.

5. Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I felt very happy because it was already the end of our social engagement activity. After months, we prepared for this programme and it already came to the end. I'm also very grateful because the residents of Kampung Gajah always help us and try their best to let us have a better experience.

6. Chen Xun

I was excited to be part of the closing ceremony, but I was also a little sad because that means we've got to get to the end of social engagement.

7. Ain Batrisyia bt Noor Azmi

Closing ceremony means its the end of our social engagement project. It makes me so happy because all of our hard work and the preparation that we had done since the first week has finally paid off. But what makes me even gladder is that all of our activity went so well since day 1 until day 4 because everybody was co-operating. This project gave me a wonderful experience that I will remember for a lifetime.

8. Zhao Peiyu

The closing ceremony means the end of this social practice activities, I was very happy, because, in this period of time, I have experienced a lot of the first, also learned a lot, although because of the Malay village, spoke Malay, but still thank this event let me go out and have a look.

9. Nur Farhana Mat Roze

The closing ceremony was the last activity for the social engagement at Kampung Gajah. I had a mixed feeling during that time. I felt happy, satisfied and sad at the same times. I felt sad to leave Kampung Gajah because the residents were so good to us and I felt like being with family. However, I also felt happy and satisfied because all the programmes that we have planned to go according to our plan.

10. Darin Mikaila

The closing ceremony was beautiful and sad at the same time. I had so much fun in Kampung Gajah and closing ceremony means that I had to go. It was sad but also relieving because SPAS team have been preparing this event for so long and it was relieved that this has ended.

11. Ba Yuchuan

The closing ceremony was a great success and I felt a little bit sad because I was about to leave here. I have done many interesting things and left a lot of beautiful memories here. I also learned more about what I could do in a team and the importance of environmental protections. I am also very grateful for all the preparations and efforts we made for this social engagement.

12. Wang Wenbo

I know social engagement will always be a day to end. But when this day really came. I felt very sad that the four days and three nights of activities would end. I learned a lot in these days and hope to continue to work hard in the future.

13. Huang Zhuoli

Before I came here, I thought four days was a long time, but soon it came to the end. At the end of the ceremony, some uncles and aunts from the village and some children from the school attended. We sang songs and danced for them. To be honest, I've never experienced anything like it these days. I have experienced a lot, but also learned a lot, although there are contradictions, but most of the enrichment and happy!

14. Loveline Ubung Martin

I felt sad as the closing ceremony was the last activity with the people of Kampung Gajah. However, I felt satisfied with what we were able to accomplish through our activities. Although we came to Kampung Gajah to help the people there, I learned a lot of things from the locals there too.

15. Ma Xin Yue

When the closing ceremony came, I realized that time flies so fast. I have gained a lot in this short period of time, learned a lot of knowledge, and helped our local residents through our activities. Happy, this is the most fulfilling social practice activity I have ever had.

16. Feng YiTing

I felt a little unhappy because this is our last activity. But I also felt happy since all activities went well and villagers always help us and give a short and enrich the experience.

17. Mai Si Yuan

I am very happy that the closing ceremony means we are going to leave Kampung Gajah. I hope I can have the opportunity to come here again in the future.

18. Scholastika Juis

Closing ceremony was the last activity for our social engagement. The end of these ceremony means the end of our social engagement with Kampung Gajah. I felt sad because we had to leave Kampung Gajah after we spent 4 days and 3 nights in this place. There were a lot of sad and happy memories created in that village. Apart from that, I had learned a lot of new things from this place.

19. Safina Jihan Amani

I think we are all on the same side when I say it was sad knowing the fact that we had to say goodbyes. However it also has some sense of relief, that we had finally reached the end of our main program.

20. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

I have mixed feelings during Closing Ceremony, I felt sad because time flies too fast but also happy because all of the hardworks for 4 days paid off and runned smoothly.

21. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I felt very relieved and sad at the same time knowing that it has actually come to an end. I also felt very thankful that the residents of Kampung Gajah gave full support and cooperation.

22. Nur Amirah Aziz

I felt sad to leave Kampung Gajah because so many fun things we had done together with the community there. At the same time, I was happy that we finally reached the end of the programme. I am beyond thankful for their cooperation and support.

23. Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan

I felt happy when all of our plan was successfully executed. However sadly to say that we have to leave this village so soon. I am so thankful for all helps and encouragement that we got throughout the programme. Thank you, Kg Gajah.

24. Nur Aida Izzaty Bt Md Saad

I felt so sad and I hope I can see them again for the future programme with them.

25. Imari Eufrat Lubis

I feel relieved and free after knowing that I did something in the community. I didn't felt sad. It felt heroic in a way. Many lessons were learned on that day.

9.13 Presentation Day

By Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

Activity	Social Engagement Presentation
Date	24/5/2019 (Friday)
Time	10.00 am – 11.00 am
Location	SE.9, Insititute Of Biological Sciences Building, University Malaya
Members	25 SPAS students
Attendance	25 SPAS first year students
	7 SPAS seniors
	5 lecturers and staffs
Objectives	1. To present the slides of Social Engagement Programme activities to the
	lecturers and seniors.
	2. To engage with the seniors and lecturers.

Tentative:

Time	Activity
10.00 am	Welcoming the guests, arrival of VIPs
10.10 am	Introduction by the Director, Loveline
10.15 am	Presentation on activities by SPAS students
10.55am	End of presentation
11.00 am	Photo taking session

Description:

The ceremony began with an introduction by the 2019's Social Engagement Director, Loveline Ubung Martin. The presentation was then continued by all the SPAS students on the activities carried out during Social Engagement. Every presentation was given a time limit of 5 minutes for each activity which includes the objective, the video and also the reflection from the organising members and the other members. The presentation was ended with a short conclusion and overall reflections by the Vice Director, Ng Cai Qi.

The event was ended with a photo taking session with the VIPs and all the guests.

Reflections:

1. Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee

I felt happy because there were a few seniors of SPAS that came to show support. I also felt very relieved after the presentation. I can finally say goodbye to GIG1005 Social Engagement.

2. Nurul Shazzleen bt Sharan

I felt so happy and relieved that finally, our Social Engagement presentation has done. Thank you to our seniors that willing to come to our presentation to show some support.

3. Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad

Alhamdulillah, we finish all of this Social Engagement. I felt happy and thank you to all of you, without you guys, our Social Engagement will not succeed.

4. Ng Jia Shin

Finally it comes to an end. I feel grateful that I have been given a chance to present my activity, Kampung Gajah Sports Day. Thanks to my partner, Vincent, for giving me full cooperation during presentation. I would also like to thank lecturers, staffs and also seniors who are willing to come and support us! It will be a wonderful memory for me in social engagement programme.

5. Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli

I felt so relieved and happy that we managed to finished this social engagement successfully. I would like to thank lecturers, staffs and senior for coming to our presentation and gave support to us.

6. Nur Farhana binti Mat Roze

I feel grateful that we are able to give back to the community through this social engagement. I also felt happy we are able to finish the social engagement successfully.

7. Scholastika Juis

I felt so happy to share our experiences throughout the social engagement programme with the lecturers and also seniors. I'm glad that our social engagement programme was a great success.

8. Ng Cai Qi

I felt relieved and happy because this social engagement program had successfully ended. We got wonderful and beautiful memories and experiences in this program. Thanks for all person that helped us in this program.

9. Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin

I felt so happy to end this social engagement programme but at the same time I was sad. There were few seniors that came and gave supports to us. Thank you so much!

10.Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi

I felt so happy that finally social engagement had come to the end. There were lots of wonderful memories that we created and new experience that we gained.

11.Chen Xun

I felt excited because it meant the social engagement was finally over. For me, there were many beautiful memories, also let me learn a lot.

12. Ain Batrisyia Bt Noor Azmi

I was nervous to present in front of the lecturers and seniors but I think, my classmates and I did pretty well on our presentation. I'm quite happy that social engagement is finally over but nevertheless, we have created so much wonderful memories and experiences.

13. Zhao Peiyu

The last social practice was held.We had another rehearsal after we arrived at SE9 at 8:15. However, I was still nervous in the formal speech, but our activity ended successfully.In the end, we had a photo shoot with doctors and senior students. Thanks for this course, it really gave me a lot of special experience.

14. Ma Xin Yue

In order to make our presentation go smoothly, we came to SE9 early. On the morning of 8.15, we had a rehearsal. Every student finished it well. This made me feel very excited, and I was glad that we successfully completed the presentation in the end. Thank you very much for this course. I have learned a lot from it. I am very happy to participate in this course.

15. Mai Si Yuan

I am very excited about this presentation, because there are many teachers and seniors here. I think the presentation was a great success.

16. Wang Wenbo

This is the last event. The speaker gave a speech and summarized the activities of the past few days. We faced the seniors and explained the contents of our activities. When we finished the lecture, this lesson ended me. I will miss those days very much because it taught me a lot! I also hope that everyone can sail smoothly in the future.

17. Ba Yuchuan

I am really looking forward to and nervous about this presentation, because this is our last event of the social engagement activity, but in fact we are doing very well. I hope the teachers can be satisfied with our presentation, I am also grateful for our active participation and persistence of the activity all the time.

18. Nur Amirah bt Abd. Aziz

I was so nervous to present in front of lecturers and seniors, but also i'm glad that all of us did our best and finally social engagement done.

19. Huang Zhuoli

Good good! I got a little nervous. Even forgot introduced ourselves. I think i should do better, do more things.

20. Feng YiTing

Personally speaking, this is the last activity for social engagement, I felt a little sad. this social engagement gave me a wonderful and unforgettable memories.

21. Darin Mikaila

I was quite nervous before the presentation because there were lots of seniors and lecturers. But it seems my friends and I did a great job because everyone looked happy and satisfied.

22. Safina Jihan Amani

The social engagement presentation felt really nice. I saw few of our seniors even managed to come to our invites. Overall it wasn't as scary as I thought it will be, instead the situation was relaxed.

23. Imari Eufrat Lubis

Finally everything has been a wrap. Our seniors are really proud of us, and I'm proud of us to be able to give back something to the community. It was a great moment, being able to present what we've done there to our lecturers and seniors.

24. Nurul Aina Binti Ridzwan

I felt so relieved as finally everything has come to an end. I'm so thankful to see few senior came on that day. In the future i hope we can manage to organise such program again.

25. Loveline Ubung Martin

I was very glad to have officially ended our social engagement with a successful presentation. I was proud of my teammates and also felt very grateful to my lecturers and seniors who have helped me. Truly, this experience has taught me to be involved more in communities surrounding UM.

10.0 ISSUES AND CHALLENGES

1. Weather

The weather in Perak was very unpredictable. We faced challenges in distributing the donations during Kunjungan Kasih because it rained so heavily. Besides that, during Kampung Gajah Sports Day it was very hot and made everyone feel so low in energy and not wanting to take part.

2. Time and the villagers' commitment.

Both issues were related as some events especially during activities at night which got least attention from the villagers. For example, during "Oh My English!", some of the SPAS students had to walk around the neighbourhood to find participants. We were also running out of time.

3. SPAS students preparation

The lack of preparation can be seen during Cultural Night's performance which was very stressing. The outfits were not followed according to plan but luckily some of us had back up outfits to be worn by other people.

4. Promote activity

The promotion of each activity was not enough and resulted in the low number of participants for certain activities involving the villagers of Kampung Gajah.

5. Invitation of VIPs

Sudden call off from VIPs to attend and officiate the Opening and Closing Ceremony.

11.0 ACHIEVEMENT

The Social Engagement Programme organized by first year SPAS students has brought many impacts to the students and villagers of Kampung Gajah, Perak. We managed to enhance many skills such as leadership, communication and many more which are very important in facing the reality of being a university student. We strongly believe that each and every one of us has higher confidence level compared to before.

Besides that, we were able to understand the meaning of giving back to the society. It is very important that the feeling of sympathy and empathy to be instilled in every student. This can be showed through the 'Kunjungan Kasih' activity where we visit the less fortunate families and see how they survive in such condition. It is also an eye opener for us to be grateful and thankful with the things we have and avoid any wastage.

Next, we are happy that the 'Road To University' activity definitely brought impact to the students of SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela. Up until now, many of the students are still in contact with some of the SPAS students. The students took the opportunity to ask further questions regarding preparation of SPM, advices and life after SPM through social media like Instagram and Whatsapp. We are able to guide the students in their plans to further their studies. We can see that they really needed our help in exposing them on university lifestyle, courses and many more. The SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela students were very happy and grateful to have us as their older sister and brothers and also their role model mainly because we represent the number one university in Malaysia, University of Malaya.

The EARTHducation activity has also created awareness among the pre-schoolers in identifying the recycling bins and the use of it. Although it was very challenging to handle them and most of them do not really know how to read yet but we strongly believe that through observation and hands on learning carried out by us, they were able to understand better.

Other than that, our Social Engagement Programme also received collaboration with the Health Department of Perak Tengah District along with APM, PDRM, JPNIN and a dental clinic in organising a Anti-Dengue Programme for the villagers. We really felt like it was a huge deal to have an activity involving big organisations. We were able to see how they too engaged with the villagers.

Another achievement was through the Cultural Night on the third day. We were able to show the villagers of Kampung Gajah performances from different cultures. For example, the Saman dance lead by our Indonesian students, Safina Jihan Amani and Darin Mikaila and the Sumazau dance lead by Scholastika Juis. The students from China also performed two Chinese songs. The villagers who came were amazed by our performances. We were also stunned when watching a performance by the Marhaban group of Kampung Gajah due to their spirit and energy. It was sort of an exchange of talents during that night and it was indeed a night to remember.

Lastly, the Kampung Gajah Sports Day, everyone had gain the awareness of importance in exercise in order to keep a healthy lifestyle and also the importance of teamwork when working as a team. We were able to create a strong bond with the villagers of Kampung Gajah through this activity because everyone from different ages and background were involved. The Tok Sidang even let us plant a few coconut trees as a token of appreciation and memories for us to come and visit Kampung Gajah again in the future.

<image>

12.0 PHOTOS FROM ACTIVITIES





2. Fund Raising



3. Opening Ceremony



4. Old Folks Home



5. English Tuition- "Oh My English!"



6. Orphanage House







7. Kunjungan Kasih



8. Road To Universiy









12. A Visit to the Musuem and Labu Sayong Factory





14. Presentation Day

12.1 TEMPLATE FOR ARTICLE

1. Nama program (sertakan perkara menarik mengenai program: kali ke berapa dijalankan, dsb)	 Program Jalinan Masyarakat kunci pembentukan pelajar holistik Menghulurkan bantuan serta sumbangan kepada keluarga yang memerlukan di sekitar kawasan Kampung Gajah Menghulurkan bantuan dan melakukan gotong royong di rumah orang-orang tua, rumah anak-anak yatim dan di surau-surau sekitar Kampung Gajah Menjalankan aktiviti yang berobjektif untuk meningkatkan daya kreativiti, pemikiran secara kritikal, pengurusan masa, sikap bekerjasama dan tumpuan para pelajar serta memberi pendedahan tentang hala tuju selepas SPM kepada pelajar sekolah yang dinamakan "Road To University" di SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela Program 3R bersama pelajar pra sekolah di SK Dato Sagor Aktiviti kebudayaan antara pelajar dan komuniti Kampung Gajah Program Cegah Wabak Denggi bersama pihak Jabatan Kesihatan zon Perak Tengah Hari Sukan Kampung Gajah bersama penduduk 	
2. Nama penganjur	Program Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar (SPAS UM), Institut Sains Biologi, Fakulti Sains, 50603, Kuala Lumpur	
3. Penganjur bersama, jika ada	Tiada	
4. Jumlah peserta dan dari mana	25 orang pelajar jurusan Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar (SPAS) Institut Sains Biologi, Fakulti Sains Universiti Malaya (UM) telah menjalankan Program Jalinan Masyarakat di Kampung Gajah, Perak selama 4 hari 3 malam bermula pada 17 April hingga 20 April 2019.	
5. Kumpulan sasaran/peserta (jumlah dan siapa mereka)	Penduduk Kampung Gajah, Perak, 60 pelajar pra sekolah , 65 pelajar sekolah menengah, keluarga yang memerlukan di sekitar Kampung Gajah, anak-anak yatim, warga emas dan belia	
6. Lokasi program (sertakan perkara menarik mengenai lokasi, jika ada)	RPA 2 Kampung Gajah, SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela, SK Dato Sagor, Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan Amanah An-nur Maisarah, True Happiness Elderly Care	

7.Tujuan program diadakan	 Memupuk dan meningkatkan sifat kepimpinan dalam kalangan pelajar Meningkatkan sikap bekerjasama antara satu sama lain dalam menjalankan sesebuah aktivti Mengasah daya kreativti bagi setiap pelajar untuk menyuarakan pendapat atau idea masing-masing Menerapkan sikap keprihatinan, belas kasihan dan empati di dalam jiwa para pelajar tahun pertama terhadap orang yang memerlukan. Memberi kesedaran dan pemahaman kepada mahasiswa terhadap peranan dan tanggungjawab dalam mencapai pembangunan modal insan.
8. Idea untuk menganjurkan program	Kursus Jalinan Masyarakat merupakan kursus universiti yang ditawarkan oleh pihak Pusat Pencetus Bakat dan Latihan Industri (CITra) Universiti Malaya (UM) yang wajib diambil oleh para pelajar. Kursus ini bertujuan untuk melahirkan pelajar yang holistik, seiring dengan pembelajaran dan aspek lain. Dalam kursus ini, pelajar akan didedahkan dengan realiti kehidupan komuniti yang memerlukan bantuan. Selari dengan 10 nilai teras Universiti Malaya iaitu melahirkan mahasiswa yang mempunyai tanggungjawab sosial dan memahami kepentingan untuk melahirkan mahasiswa yang cemerlang dari segi akademik dan berbakti kepada masyarakat, Tema "Inspiring Lives, Inspiring Communities" dipilih kerana kami percaya bahawa dalam mengubah kehidupan sesebuah masyarakat, kehidupan seseorang haruslah diubah terlebih dahulu. Impak yang diberikan kepada sesorang lebih senang untuk dicapai berbanding dimulakan terus dengan sesebuah masyarakat.
9. Perkara menarik mengenai program (selain dari tujuan program)	 Para penduduk turun ke padang dan memeriahkan lagi Hari Sukan Kampung Gajah dengan melibatkan diri dengan permainan seperti Boling Kelapa dan membawa biji sawit menggunakan sudu di mulut. Para pelajar di SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela berasa teruja dengan kehadiran pelajar SPAS antarabangsa di sekolah mereka
10. Pengisian program (jenis aktiviti yang dilakukan)	Program Jalinan Masyarakat dimulakan dengan menghulurkan bantuan untuk meringankan beban dalam kerja-kerja pembersihan di rumah orang-orang tua, True Happiness Elderly Care dan Rumah Anak Yatim Yayasan An-Nur Maisarah.

Mahasiswa dan mahasiswa SPAS membawa pelbagai
kelengkapan dalam melakukan kerja-kerja pembersihan di
sekitar kawasan kedua-dua buah rumah. Sumbangan berbentuk
makanan seperti beras, gula pasir, garam dan lain-lain turut
diberikan kepada mereka.
Pada malam tersebut, aktiviti "Oh My English!" dilaksanakan
yang bertujuan untuk menarik minat dan meningkatkan lagi
keyakinan dalam penggunaan Bahasa Inggeris secara meluas
dalam kalangan nanduduk kampung Dagarta yang hadir tardiri

dalam kalangan penduduk kampung. Peserta yang hadir terdiri daripada lingkungan umur 9 tahun hingga 17 tahun. Pelbagai aktiviti dijalankan antaranya ialah 'telefon rosak' versi *Tongue Twisters* di mana mereka harus menghafal rangkaian perkataan dalam masa yang ditetapkan dan menyampaikannya kepada orang seterusnya sehinggalah orang terakhir. Kumpulan yang memperoleh jumlah perkataan dan struktur ayat yang betul adalah pemenangnya. Aktiviti *Public Speaking* turut dijalankan di mana beberapa orang peserta yang bertuah berdiri di hadapan dan bercakap tentang topik yang diberikan. "Oh My English!" mendapat sambutan yang amat memberangsangkan.

Pada keesokkan harinya, aktiviti yang dinamakan EARTHducation dijalankan bersama 60 pelajar pra sekolah di SK Dato Sagor di mana slot '3R' dilaksanakan. Pendedahan tentang kepentingan kitar semula, mengenalpasti warna dan fungsi tong kitar semula dan aktiviti seperti membuat 'origami' menggunakan suratkhabar serta mewarna turut diadakan. Target demografik pra-sekolah adalah bertujuan untuk memberi pendedahan tentang penjagaan alam sekitar pada usia yang kecil.

Diteruskan dengan aktiviti Kunjungan Kasih, iaitu para pelajar melawati lima buah keluarga di sekitar kawasan Kampung Gajah yang kurang bernasib baik dan meringankan beban mereka dengan menghulurkan sumbangan seperti beras, bihun, biskut, minyak dan lain-lain. Berat mata memandang, berat lagi bahu yang memikul. Kunjungan Kasih bertujuan untuk mendidik para pelajar untuk sentiasa bersyukur dan melahirkan sikap prihatin terhadap orang yang kurang berkemampuan. Pelajar UM turut meluangkan masa untuk berbual dengan ahliahli keluarga tersebut untuk mencerikan hari mereka. Mahasiswa Universiti Malaya berharap bahawa dengan memberi bantuan dari segi barangan berserta sokongan emosi, keluarga-keluarga ini akan berasa bahawa mereka tidak dilupakan oleh masyarakat dan sedikit sebanyak mengurangkan beban mereka.

Aktiviti bersama para pelajar sekolah menengah turut dijalankan yang dinamakan *Road To University*. SMK Dato Seri Maharaja Lela mengalu-alukan kehadiran kami, pelajar SPAS UM. Aktiviti-aktiviti yang dijalankan adalah berkonsepkan Latihan Dalam Kumpulan (LDK) dijalankan dan mempunyai objektif yang tersendiri seperti meningkatkan daya kreativiti, sikap bekerjasama dalam kumpulan, cara pengurusan masa, berfikiran secara kritikal dan fokus. Tujuan utama Road To University iaitu perkongsian tentang hala tuju selepas SPM sudah pasti dilaksanakan. Sesi perkongsian melibatkan pelajar SPAS UM dari pelbagai latar belakang sebelum meneruskan pelajaran di tahap Ijazah Sarjana Muda seperti Diploma, Matrikulasi, STPM, ASASI dan juga perkongsian dari pelajar antarabangsa. Road То University bertujuan untuk para pelajar sekolah menengah tentang mendedahkan kehidupan di alam universiti dan menggalakkan para pelajar untuk meneruskan pelajaran ke tahap yang seterusnya.

Mahasiswa dan mahasiswi Universiti Malaya turut menjalankan aktiviti gotong-royong membersihkan surau-surau di sekitar kawasan bagi membuat persediaan menjelang bulan Ramadhan sebelum diteruskan dengan aktiviti Hari Sukan Kampung Gajah bersama penduduk kampung. Antara aktiviti yang dijalankan adalah Boling Kelapa, Lontaran Kasih, membawa biji sawit menggunakan sudu di mulut dan mengisi air ke dalam botol menggunakan span. Mahasiswa UM bersama penduduk kampung yang terdiri daripada pelbagai umur telah bersamasama meriahkan aktiviti hari sukan ini. Mahasiswa UM terutama sekali pelajar antarabangsa merasakan bahawa aktiviti-aktiviti yang dipermainkan adalah sangat unik dan pada waktu itu lah mereka dapat melihat dan memegang biji sawit pertama kalinya. Hari Kampung Gajah buat Sukan meningkatkan lagi ukhwah antara pelajar UM dan penduduk Kampung Gajah serta memupuk semangat bekerjasama.

Malam kebudayaan telah dianjurkan dan dimeriahkan dengan persembahan daripada para penduduk Kampung Gajah iaitu Marhaban. Marhaban adalah salah satu persembahan yang kebiasaannya dipersembahkan ketika majlis cukur rambut, akad nikah dan perayaan-perayaan lain. Pihak mahasiswa juga telah mempersembahkan persembahan seperti nyanyian lagu Cina, tarian Sumazau dan persembahan Saman yang diketuai oleh pelajar antarabangsa SPAS UM dari Indonesia.

Mahasiswa UM telah mendapat kerjasama dengan Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah Zon Perak Tengah bagi menjalani gotongroyong untuk mencegah wabak denggi yang turut disertai oleh Majlis Daerah Perak Tengah (MDPT), Jabatan Perpaduan Negara dan Integrasi Nasional (JPNIN), Angkatan Pertahanan Awam Malaysia (APM), Polis Diraja Malaysia (PDRM) dan penduduk-penduduk Kampung Gajah. Pemeriksaan gigi secara percuma untuk penduduk kampung oleh Klinik Pergigian juga

	dilaksanakan. Bagi mahasiswa UM, aktiviti gotong-royong ini amat bermakna kerana mereka diberi peluang untuk berkhidmat kepada penduduk kampung yang telah menyambut mereka dengan hati terbuka selama 4 hari 3 malam itu. Lebih-lebih lagi mahasiswa UM terdiri daripada pelajar Pengurusan Alam Sekitar.
11. Nama, umur, tahun pengajian penganjur/peserta	LOVELINE UBUNG MARTIN, 20 tahun– Tahun pertama Saya rasa bersyukur untuk dapat menyertai program Jalinan Masyarakat ini bersama rakan-ralan sekursus saya. Saya mendapat pengalaman kepimpinan semasa program ini dijalankan kerana saya mendapat peluang untuk mengetuai program tersebut. Selama program ini, nilai empati, kreativiti dan juga kerjasama antara ahli kumpulan dapat dipupuk dalam diri saya. Walaupun saya datang ke Kampung Gajah untuk menolong masyarakat di tempat itu, saya juga memperolehi kemahiran insaniah yang akan diperlukan pada masa hadapan kelak.
	NURUL SHAZZLEEN BINTI SHARAN, 21 tahun - Tahun Pertama Pengalaman 4 hari 3 malam di Kampung Gajah, Perak amatlah bermakna buat saya dan rakan-rakan. Kesemua aktiviti yang dirancang dapat dilaksanakan dengan cemerlang dan amat memuaskan hati kami. Penduduk kampung serta peserta yang terlibat untuk setiap aktiviti amat membantu kerana memberi kerjasama yang jitu sekali gus meningkat semangat kami. Saya juga amat bersyukur dan gembira dengan layanan penduduk kampung terhadap kami walaupun kami terdiri daripada pelbagai bangsa dan agama.Tanpa mereka aktiviti kami tidak dapat dilaksanakan dengan baik. Pengalaman ini juga bermakna kerana dapat mengeratkan hubungan saya bersama rakan serta dapat meningkatkan keyakinan diri saya untuk bergaul dengan masyarakat dan menguruskan sesuatu aktiviti.
	NURIN NAZIFA BINTI TAKIUDIN, 20 tahun – Tahun Pertama Sepanjang kami mengadakan program jalinan masyarakat di Kampong Gajah, Perak selama 4 hari 3 malam, telah banyak perkara yang saya pelajari dari penduduk kampung dan juga dari ahli SPAS. Saya telah berjaya melawan sikap negatif saya iaitu sering berasa takut dan malu untuk bercakap dengan orang ramai malah saya mendapat pengalaman baru untuk menjadi ketua biro logistik. Komuniti kampung gajah sangat ceria dan memberikan kerjasama yang baik dengan kami. Saya terlalu seronok sepanjang program walaupun penat sehingga saya terasa amat sedih pada hari terakhir program.

12. Nama, umur, jawatan kumpulan sasaran	Penyelaras program Jalinan Masyarakat 2018. Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Dr. Rosazlin Abdullah Program Jalinan Masyarakat adalah kursus wajib yang perlu diambil oleh semua pelajar tahun pertama Universiti Malaya. Ini adalah bertujuan unutk memberi pendedahan kepada pelajar dan meningkatkan sifat dan sikap sahsiah diri sebelum pelajar meneruskan pengajian ke tahun kedua dan ketiga. Daripada program ini, pelajar dapat menyesuaikan diri bersama rakan- rakan, meningkatkan keyakinan diri dan sifat kepimpinan. Aktiviti selama 4 hari ini memberi kesan yang positif kepada pelajar terutamanya kepada pelajar antarabangsa dan pelajar- pelajar yang tinggal di bandar supaya lebih memahami situasi masyarakat di luar bandar. Aktiviti ini dijalankan bersama pelbagai lapisan masyarakat dan usia supaya pelajar dapat pendedahan sepenuhnya tentang isu kemasyarakatan.
13. Nama, umur, jawatan individu lain yang terlibat (penaja, penganjur bersama, jika ada)	Encik Muhammad Payrol Makasuf selaku Pembantu Belia dan Sukan Negeri Perak, "Program Jalinan Masyarakat ini merupakan inisiatif yang bagus dalam menghubungkan pelajar dengan masyarakat melalui aktiviti-aktiviti yang dijalankan kerana setiap aktiviti melibatkan penduduk dari pelbagai umur." Mohamad Hanafiz Bin Tajuddin selaku Ketua Pelajar SMK Dato' Seri Maharaja Lela berkata, "Road To University memberi banyak kelebihan dari segi meningkatkan jati diri pelajar dan mampu mengeratkan silaturrahim sesama pelajar. Selain itu, program ini mampu membuka minda pelajar tentang arus pendidikan selepas SPM."
14. Kesimpulan/harapan untuk program ini	Dengan bertemakan "Inpiring Lives, Inpiring Communities". Program ini telah memberi seribu satu pengalaman dan pengajaran buat setiap pelajar SPAS UM. Di harapkan dengan peluang yang diberi dengan pengalaman yang indah bersama komuniti selama 4 hari 3 malam dapat menyemai sifat keprihatinan setiap pelajar dan mengeratkan lagi jalinan sesama pelajar.
15. Nama untuk dihubungi jika perlu maklumat lanjut (sertakan emel dan nombor telefon)	Dr, Rosazlin Abdullah 012-7041302 <u>rosazlin@um.edu.my</u>

13.0 OFFICIAL LETTERS Approval letter



aicoctutikalu

UM.TNC3/N/415/}8[/11 5 April 2019

Pengarah

Program Jalinan Masyarakat; Inspiring Lives, Inspiring Communities Takuti Sains Linkweld Malava

Soudara/L

PENGECUALIAN DI BAWAH SEKSYEN 15A(3) AKTA UNIVERSITI DAN KOLEJ UNIVERSITI 1971 UNTUK MEMUNGUT DERMA/TAJAAN/SUMBANGAN/IKLAN/YURAN SEMPENA PROGRAM JAUNAN MASYARAKAI: INSPIRING LIVES, INSPIRING COMMUNITIES

Marujuk kepada surat daripada Timbalan Pendattar kepada Natu Canselar bertarikh 1 April 2019 sukacita dimakumkan bahawa Natu Canselar helah memberi pengecuatan di bawah sek, 154,3, AUKU kepada Pelajar Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar, Pakulti Sains, Universiti Malaya untuk mengadakan pelek/aktiviti tersebut di atas.

Sehubungan ihu, para pelajar yang dinyatakan di atas BOLEH mengulip dema/tajaan/sumbangan/lidan/yuran di luar kompus bagi maksud yang dinyatakan di atas, tertakluk kepada iyarat-syarat berikut >

6	Peserto-peserto HANYALAH dihadkan kepada pelajar-pelajar kampus universiti sahaja.
	Perverteen para perenta luor hendaldah dengan kebenatan Nolb Contelor atau dengan.
	kesé soo Pelabat Imbalan Nalo Cantelor Hal Brwal Pelajar & Alumnii:

- Adalah di Ingatkan, para pelajar hendakiah PATUH kepada jangka masa yang di telapikan yang membenatkan mereka memungut derma;
- jika projek ini berbentuk LAWATAN, maka senanai para penerta yang kengkap dengan butiran yang dipertukan, hendakiah dikumukakan;
- [N] Jika lanya melibatkan ceramah, maka ceramah itu hendaklah seboleh-bolehnya diadakan dalam BANASA MALAYSIA, dan jika di dalam bahasa lah, keluluan pierulah didapati dari Pejabat Timbatan Nata Cansetor (Hal Ehwai Pelajar & Alumni), Bagi kegiatan yang melibatkan peserta anfrarabangka atau kegiatan yang berkaitan dengan soins dan teknologi, penggunaan BANASA INGGINS adatah dibenarkan;
- Kutipan yang diakukan hendaklah diletakkan di bawah pengawatan dan penyelaratan Banagian Kat Ehwal Pelajat;
- vi) Adalah dingatkan bahawa nama Y.8. Manteri Pengajian Tinggi, Pejabat Menteri Pengajian Tinggi atau nama pegawai yang meluluskan TIDAK BOLEH dilbatkan dalam usaha kutipan derma yang telah diluluskan ini, sama ada secara langsung ataupun tidak longsung; don
- vij Adalah diarang membuat sebarang usaha kufipan derma atau tajaan SECARA FEREND/ dasipada mana-mana Menteri, Timbalah Menteri, Seliausaha Parimen dan Waki-Waki Rakyat bagi tujuan projek yang akan diaksanakan.

Sekian, lerima kash.



MUHAMMAD IZZAT IZZUDDIN HAMDAN

Pegawai Tadbir Bahagian Hai Bhwai Pelajar Univeniti Malaya

Alter etc landeren Glaten faljans

BAHAGIAN HAL EHNIAL PELALAR & ALUMAL

Aug. 2, Biok E, Komphila Pantanestava, Universiti Maleja, 50803 Katik Lumpu, HALAYSA Tel: 5022 7867 55677 5291 / 3291 / 3545 / 3506 / 3467 • Fala: 5022 7851 7563 • Https://mpa.am.edu.mp **Sponsorship Letters** Tarikh: 11 Mac 2019

Melalui

Dr Rosazlin Binti Abdullah Penasihat Program Jalinan Masyarakat Program Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Institut Sains Biologi Fakulti Sains Universiti Malaya Dr. Rosazlin Abdullah Senior Lecturer Institute of Biological Sciences Faculty of Science University of Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur

Puan/Tuan,

MEMOHON SUMBANGAN/ TAJAAN/ DERMA UNTUK MEMBANTU ORANG YANG MEMERLUKAN MELALUI PROGRAM JALINAN MASYARAKAT 2019

Adalah dengan segala hormatnya perkara di atas dirujuk.

2. Sukacita dimaklumkan bahawa mahasiswa dan mahasiswi tahun pertama Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Universiti Malaya akan menganjurkan program Jalinan Masyarakat. Berikut adalah maklumat program:

Tempat : Kampung Gajah, Perak Tarikh : 17 – 20 April 2019

3. Sehubungan dengan itu, pihak kami ingin memohon sumbangan daripada pihak Tuan/Puan untuk membantu orang yang memerlukan melalui Program Jalinan Masyarakat.

4. Kami berharap permohonan ini mendapat pertimbangan daripada pihak Tuan/Puan. Sebarang pertanyaan dan maklumat lanjut, pihak Tuan/Puan boleh menghubungi **Loveline Ubung Martin,** Pengarah Projek di talian **018-9194317**. Kerjasama dan sokongan yang diberikan oleh pihak Tuan/Puan amatlah kami hargai dan didahului dengan ucapan ribuan terima kasih.

Sekian. Yang benar, Syahirah Shafee

SYAHIRAH SYAFINA BINTI SHAFEE

Setiausaha, Program Jalinan Masyarakat 2019 Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Tarikh : 18 Mac 2019 Kepada

Encik Abdul Malik bin Abdul Mutalib Penghulu Daerah Kampung Gajah 36800 Perak

Melalui

Dr Rosazlin Binti Abdullah, Penasihat, Program Jalinan Masyarakat 2019 Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Institut Sains Biologi Fakulti Sains Universiti Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur Dr. Rosszlin Abdullah Senior Lecturer Institute of Biological Sciences Faculty of Science University of Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur

Tuan,

MEMOHON UNTUK MENJALANKAN PROGRAM JALINAN MASYARAKAT UNIVERSITI MALAYA 2019 DI KAMPUNG GAJAH, PERAK

Adalah dengan segala hormatnya perkara di atas dirujuk.

2. Sukacita dimaklumkan bahawa mahasiswa dan mahasiswi tahun pertama Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Universiti Malaya akan mengadakan Program Jalinan Masyarakat. Program Jalinan Masyarakat ini adalah kursus wajib yang perlu diambil oleh semua pelajar di Universiti Malaya dengan objektif utama untuk meningkatkan kemahiran ihsaniah mahasiswa. Oleh itu, saya memohon kebenaran pihak tuan untuk membenarkan kami menjalankan Program Jalinan Masyarakat ini di Kampung Gajah, Perak. Berikut adalah cadangan program tersebut:

Tempat : Kampung Gajah, Perak Tarikh : 17 – 20 April 2019 Bilangan : 26 pelajar dan seorang pensyarah pengiring

3. Untuk makluman Tuan, beberapa aktiviti telah dirancang oleh pihak kami sekiranya dipersetujui oleh pihak Tuan untuk menjayakan program ini antaranya ialah Kunjungan Kasih, mengajar kanak- kanak asas Bahasa English, kempen kesihatan bersama penduduk kampung dan aktiviti suai-kenal bersama warga kampung dan mahasiswa. Bersama-sama ini disertakan kerja program untuk rujukan pihak Tuan.

4. Kami berharap permohonan ini mendapat pertimbangan daripada pihak tuan. Segala kerjasama dan perhatian yang diberikan kami dahului dengan ucapan ribuan terima kasih. Sebarang pertanyaan dan maklumat lanjut, pihak Tuan boleh menghubungi Loveline Ubung Martin, Pengarah Projek di talian 018-9194317.

Sekian.

Yang benar, Loveline

LOVELINE UBUNG MARTIN

Pengarah, Program Jalinan Masyarakat 2019 Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Tahun 1 Semester 2 Sesi 2018/2019 Fakulti Sains Universiti Malaya

Tarikh : 14 April 2019 Kepada:

Puan Nurasmah Binti Mohamad Yusuf Penolong Pegawai Perpaduan Daerah Perak Tengah Seri Iskandar 31750 Perak

Melalui:

Dr. Rosazlin Abdullah Senior Lecturer Institute of Biological Sciences Faculty of Science University of Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur

Dr Rosazlin Binti Abdullah, Penasihat, Program Jalinan Masyarakat 2019 Program Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Institut Sains Biologi Fakulti Sains Universiti Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur

Puan,

JEMPUTAN KE MAJLIS PERASMIAN PROGRAM JALINAN MASYARAKAT UNIVERSITI MALAYA 2019 DI KAMPUNG GAJAH, PERAK

Adalah dengan segala hormatnya perkara di atas dirujuk.

2. Sukacita dimaklumkan bahawa mahasiswa dan mahasiswi tahun pertama Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar, Universiti Malaya akan mengadakan Program Jalinan Masyarakat. Program Jalinan Masyarakat ini adalah kursus wajib yang perlu diambil oleh semua pelajar di Universiti Malaya dengan objektif utama untuk meningkatkan kemahiran ihsaniah mahasiswa. Oleh itu, kami ingin menjemput Puan ke majlis perasmian Program Jalinan Masyarakat ini di Kampung Gajah, Perak yang akan diadakan seperti berikut:

Tempat: Dewan Serbaguna RPA 2, Kampung Gajah, PerakTarikh: 18 April 2019Masa: 8.30 malam

3. Pihak kami amat mengalu-alukan kedatangan Puan ke majlis perasmian kami. Segala kerjasama dan perhatian yang diberikan kami dahului dengan ucapan ribuan terima kasih. Sebarang pertanyaan dan maklumat lanjut, pihak Puan boleh menghubungi Loveline Ubung Martin, Pengarah Projek di talian 018-9194317.

Sekian.

Yang benar, Loveline

LOVELINE UBUNG MARTIN

Pengarah, Program Jalinan Masyarakat 2019 Tarikh: 10 Mac 2019

Anjuran:

KRT RPA 2 dan JPNIN

Dengan kerjasama: Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah Perak Tengah Majlis Daerah Perak Tengah

Kepada,

Pengerusi, KRT RPA 2, Kampung Gajah, 36800 Kampung Gajah, Perak.

Melalui,

Dr. Rosazlin Binti Abdullah, Penasihat,Jalinan Masyarakat, Program Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Institut Sains Biologi, Fakulti Sains, 50603 Universiti Malaya. Kuala Lumpur

Tuan,

MEMOHON MENGIKUTI PROGRAM GOTONG ROYONG PERDANA CEGAH WABAK DENGGI ANJURAN KRT RPA 2 DAN JPNIN DENGAN KERJASAMA PEJABAT KESIHATAN DAERAH PERAK TENGAH DAN MAJLIS DAERAH PERAK TENGAH BAGI PROGRAM JALINAN MASYARAKAT 2019

Adalah dengan segala hormatnya perkara di atas dirujuk.

2. Sukacita dimaklumkan bahawa mahasiswa dan mahasiswi tahun pertama Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar Universiti Malaya akan mengadakan Program Jalinan Masyarakat mulai 17 hingga 20 April 2019 di Kampung Gajah, Perak. Sepanjang Program Jalinan Masyarakat

Dr. Rosazlin Abdullah Senior Lecturer Institute of Biological Sciences Faculty of Science University of Malaya 50603 Kuala Lumpur ini berlangsung, kami amat berharap dapat memberi khidmat masyarakat kepada masyarakat setempat dengan program seumpama ini.

3. Sehubungan dengan itu, kami ingin memohon kebenaran daripada pihak tuan untuk bekerjasama dalam menjayakan Program Gotong-royong Perdana mencegah wabak denggi anjuran KRT RPA 2 dengan kerjasama Pejabat Kesihatan Daerah Perak Tengah dan Majlis Daerah Perak Tengah mengikut masa dan tarikh yang ditetapkan oleh pihak tuan. Bilangan pelajar yang akan terlibat ialah seramai 26 orang serta seorang pensyarah iringan.

4. Kami berharap permohonan ini mendapat pertimbangan daripada pihak tuan. Segala kerjasama dan perhatian yang diberikan kami dahului dengan ucapan ribuan terima kasih. Sebarang pertanyaan dan maklumat lanjut, pihak Tuan boleh menghubungi Loveline Ubung Martin, Pengarah Projek di talian 018-9194317.

Sekian. Yang benar, Loveline LOVELINE UBUNG MARTIN

Pengarah, Projek Jalinan Masyarakat 2019, Sarjana Muda Sains Pengurusan Alam Sekitar, Tahun 1 Semester 2 Sesi 2018/2019, Fakulti Sains, Universiti Malaya.

14.0 BUDGET

	NAME	MATRIC NO.	AMOUNT			
1.	Ain Batrisyia Bt Noor Azmi	SIH180001	200.00			
2.	Loveline Ubung Martin	SIH180004	200.00			
3.	Ng Cai Qi	SIH180006	200.00			
4.	Ng Jia Shin	SIH180007	200.00			
5.	Nur Aida Izzaty Binti Md Saad	SIH180008	200.00			
6.	Nur Amirah Bt Abd. Aziz	SIH180009	200.00			
7.	Nur Farhana Bt Mat Roze	SIH180011	200.00			
8.	Nur Khalilah Binti Ahmad Zaiadi	SIH180012	200.00			
9.	Nur Syafiqah Binti Fazli	SIH180013	260.00			
10.	Nurin Nazifa Bt Takiudin	SIH180014	200.00			
11.	Nurul Aina Bt Ridzwan	SIH180015	200.00			
12.	Nurul Shazzleen Bt Sharan	SIH180016	200.00			
13.	Scholastika Juis	SIH180017	200.00			
14.	Syahirah Syafina Binti Shafee	SIH180018	200.00			
15.	Imari Eufrat Lubis	SIH180701	150.00			
16.	Safina Jihan Amani	SIH180702	200.00			
17.	Huang Zhuo Li	SIH180703	200.00			
18.	Mai Si Yuan	SIH180705	200.00			
19.	Chen Xun	SIH180706	200.00			
20.	Feng Yiting	SIH180707	200.00			
21.	Ma Xin Yue	SIH180708	200.00			
22.	Darin Mikaila	SIH180709	200.00			
23.	Wang Wenbo	SIH180710	200.00			
24.	Ba Yuchuan	SIH180713	200.00			
25.	Zhao Peiyu	SIH180714	200.00			
26.	Dr Pozi		20.00			
27.	Dr Lau		20.00			
28.	Profesor Dr Normaniza		50.00			
29.	SPAS staff- Kak Nurul Liyana		150.00			
30.	Citizens- En. Nafis		507.00			
	-En. Mohd Suhaimi					

SOURCE OF INCOME

NO.	THINGS	TOTAL (RM)
1	Sponsors From Family • Every student- RM 200 26 peoples × RM 200	5200.00
2	Subsidies UM	1300.00
Tota	l	6500.00

BUDGET

NO.	THINGS	AMOUNT (RM)
1.	Publicity Bureau	
	• Banner	76.00
	• Pamplet	30.00
	• T-shirt (RM20 \times 26)	520.00
	• T-shirt (RM20 × 26)	520.00
	• Plague (RM 30.00×7)	210.00
	• Certificates (RM 5.00×7)	35.00

2. Logistic Bureau	
• Accommodation x 3 nights	350.00
• Transportation (UM transport)	1313.10
• ETS (4 person x RM60)	240.00
• Car (Aida)	50.00
3. Activity & Food Bureau	
Activity to Pre School	
Balloon	2.00
• A4 Paper	13.00
• Color pencil (RM2 ×10)	20.00
• Pen (1 box)	5.90
• Pencil (1 box)	4.30
• Sticker (5 pieces)	3.00
• Candy	5.00
Activity to Orphanage	
• Rice 10kg (1)	23.00
• Cooking oil 2kg	10.00
• Sugar 1kg (RM2.40 \times 5)	7.50
• Biscuit 1kg	12.00
• Wheat flour	14.50
• Bread	6.00
• Eggs	9.80
• Salad	2.00
• Black pepper	1.50
Mayonis	5.50
Beehoon	15.00
Chickens	7.80
• Vegetables	2.00
Chili boh	3.50
Activity Kunjungan Kasih	CE 00
• Rice $5 \text{kg} (\text{RM}13 \times 5)$	65.00
• Sugar 1kg (RM2.40 \times 5)	12.00
• Wheat flour 1kg (RM1.50 \times 5)	7.50
• Biscuit 1kg $(D = 2.50 - 5)$	14.50
• Tea x 5 (Rm 3.50×5)	17.50
• Coffee x 5 (Rm 2.80×5)	14.00

	ty to Old Folks' Home	
•	Fruits	50.00
•	Plastic bag	2.50
•	Wiper cloth	2.00
•	Rice 10kg (1)	23.00
•	Cooking oil 2kg	10.00
•	Sugar 1kg (RM2.40 \times 5)	7.50
	Biscuit 1kg	12.00
	Wheat flour	14.50
Activi	ty to School	
•	Tape	1.50
	Scissors	3.50
	Bread (60× RM 0.90)	54.00
	Bread ($60 \times \text{RM} 0.90$) Box ($60 \times \text{RM} 1.00$)	60.00
	Stapler & bullet	5.00
•	Stapler & bullet	3.00
	ty English time	
	A4 paper	13.00
•	Pencil (2 boxes)	6.50
Activi	ty cleaning surau	
	Hand wash soap $\times 2$ (RM2.55 $\times 2$)	5.25
•	Floor detergent 2L	5.15
•	Clorox	2.85
	Plastic bags	3.50
•	Air freshener	7.50
•	Wiper cloth	2.00
•	Telekung	75.00
	Foot map	2.50
•	Slippers	10.00
Sport	•	
•	Candy (RM2.50 \times 2)	5.00
•	Bread	3.20
•	Ping pong balls	6.00
•	Hamper	30.00
•	Sponge	2.50
Food	and beverages	
	Breakfast (RM3 \times 26 students) \times 2 days	156.00
•	Menu: Bihun /fried noodles / Nasi lemak and Hot Tea o	
	Lunch (RM5 \times 26students) \times 4 days	520.00

• Menu: White rice, chicken dish, vegetables, ice cordial drinks		
 Tea Time (RM3 × 26 students) × 2 days Menu: Bread / Cake and water 	156.00	
 Dinner (RM5×26 students) × 3 days Menu: White rice, chicken dish, vegetables, ice cordial drinks 	390.00	
 Staffs (RM10 x 3 person) x 4 days Air mineral 	120.00 150	(sponsored)
 Closing ceremony Tea time (10 peoples × RM4) Menu: Noodles / fried bihun and ice cordial drinks 	40	
TOTAL EXPENDITURE	5455.35	

15.0 COST SAVINGS

NO.	THINGS	TOTAL (RM)
1	Sponsors From Family • Every student- RM 200 26 peoples × RM 200	5200.00
2	Subsidies UM	1300.00
Total		6500.00

Total source of income	RM6500	
Toal expenditure	RM5455.35	
Total remaining	Total source of income – total expenditure RM6500-RM5455.35	
	=RM1045.65	

16.0 CONCLUSION

The Social Engagement Programme has definitely given so many opportunities for the first year students of Bachelor of Science in Environmental Management (SPAS) to engage and serve the community of Kampung Gajah, Perak. We are pround to say that we managed to achieve the ibjectives of this programme with the theme of "Inspiring Lives, Inspiring Communities".

The duration of 4 days 3 nights was really challenging for all of us in terms of time management, unpredictable weather and many more. Despite that, we still managed to overcome it hand in hand with all the commitments and help from the villagers of Kampung Gajah and SPAS students.

We were proud to receive such positive comments from the villagers and people involved in our social engagement activities. As the RPA2 President, Encik Mohammad Misbah bin Abdullah, stated during the closing ceremony, the Social Engagement Programmes done by the SPAS students is a good programme because of the interaction between the villagers of Kampung Gajah and students regardless of religion, race and culture.

In conlusion, we are proud to say that our Social Engagement Programmes ran very well due to the team's cooperation, involvement and determination. We were able to see leadership skills performed by the SPAS students. The Social Engagement Programme has definitely brought us, first year students closer together especially between the internationals and locals whereby there used to be a gap between those two. It was a great experience for all of us where we were able to enhance our soft skills and give back to the society.

PREPARED BY:

SYAHIRAH SYAFINA BINTI SHAFEE Secretary

VERIFIED BY:

LOVELINE UBUNG MARTIN Director

VERIFIED BY:

DR. ROSAZLIN BINTI ABDULLAH Social Engagement Group 13 Advisor Phone number: +60 12 704 1302 Email: <u>rosazlin@um.edu.my</u>